





EDITORIAL

UNIMAS has participated in the iCGPA in 2016 when it was first introduced by the Ministry of Higher Education in 2015.

The task of implementing iCGPA-UNIMAS has involved relentless efforts from various committed parties including the Academic Development and Management Division (BPPA), Faculty of Engineering, Centre for Information Technology Development & Services (CITDS) with co-operations from all participating Faculties.

Congratulations to the authors who have worked wholeheartedly to produce this manual. We would also like to thank everyone for the endless cooperation in making this iCGPA-UNIMAS a success.



Professor Dr. Wan Hashim bin Wan Ibrahim Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Academic and International) Universiti Malaysia Sarawak

2018

PREFACE

This iCGPA-UNIMAS manual publication is mainly served as a guideline and reference for all academics participating in iCGPA. Descriptions on the iCLASS and iMark are also included because these are the two new systems that have been developed to fit the iCGPA-UNIMAS requirements.

We hope that this manual publication will be beneficial to increase the academics' understanding on the iCGPA concept aspired by the Ministry of Higher Education.

AUTHORS:



LIST OF ABBREVIATIONS

BPPA	Bahagian Pembangunan dan Pengurusan Akademik
BPPS	Bahagian Pengajian Prasiswazah
CITDS	Centre for Information Technology Development & Services
CLO	Course Learning Outcome
COPPA	Code of Practice for Programme Accreditation
CQI	Continuous Quality Improvement
iCGPA	Integrated Cumulative Grade Point Average
iCLASS	Integrated Learning and Assessments Support System
LOD	Learning Outcome Domain
MEB	Malaysian Higher Education Blueprint
MOHE	Ministry of Higher Education
MQA	Malaysian Qualifications Agency
MQF	Malaysian Qualifications Framework
OBE	Outcome Based Education
PEO	Programme Education Objective
PLO	Programme Learning Outcome
UNIMAS	Universiti Malaysia Sarawak
UPIK	Unit Penilaian dan Inovasi Kurikulum

TABLE OF CONTENTS

EDITORIAL	2
PREFACE	3
LIST OF ABBREVIATIONS	5
TABLE OF CONTENTS	6
CHAPTER I: INTRODUCTION	
What is iCGPA?	7
The Eight Learning Outcome Domains by MQF	9
Implementation of iCGPA-UNIMAS	11
How iCGPA-UNIMAS works?	11
Benefits of iCGPA	12
CHAPTER 2: OUTCOME BASED EDUCATION (OBE)	
What is Outcome Based Education (OBE)?	13
OBE versus Traditional Education	13
Why do we need Outcome Based Education (OBE)?	13
Constructive Alignment in OBE	14
Constructive Alignment: Program Level	14
Mapping of PEO-PLO-MQF LOD in iCGPA-UNIMAS	14
Constructive Alignment: Course Level	17
CLO in iCGPA-UNIMAS	17
Curriculum Matrix of MQF LOD-PLO-CLO in iCGPA-UNIMAS	18
CHAPTER 3: THE ACADEMIA SYSTEM	
iCLASS System	19
iMark System	33
CHAPTER 4: iCGPA-UNIMAS IMPLEMENTATION	
Work Process of iCGPA Implementation for Faculty	44
Work Procedures for the Implementation of iCGPA-UNIMAS Evaluation	46
CHAPTER 5: THE REPORTING OF iCGPA-UNIMAS	
Analysis of iCGPA-UNIMAS	55
iCGPA-UNIMAS Reporting for Students	59
Faculty's iCGPA Performance Report	60
REFERENCES	62

CHAPTER 1: INTRODUCTION



Shift 1 of the blueprint aims to foster graduates who are holistic, balanced and entrepreneurial in line with the National Education Philosophy. One of the initiatives in Shift 1 is the implementation of the integrated assessment system which materialises student holistic attainment based on the learning experiences in higher education.

(Malaysian Education Blueprint 2015-2025)

The 10 shifts highlighted in the Malaysian Higher Education Blueprint (MEB) serves as guideline for all institutions of higher learning to achieve their vision and mission. Refer to Figure 1.1: The 10 shifts of MEB.



Figure 1.1: The 10 shifts of MEB

With the development of iCGPA, the designing of curriculum of academic programmes and its delivery becomes more critical because it will not only address the issue within the student's learning experience but also influence the student's post learning experience such as graduate employability.

What is iCGPA?

iCGPA is an evaluation and reporting system that represents a comprehensive development of students' achievement in their academic programmes. iCGPA is driven by the Outcome Based Education (OBE) system that has been long integrated in the higher education in Malaysia. iCGPA is not only a tool to enhance the OBE concept through constructive alignment but it is also an integrated mechanism to assist various stakeholders in making decisions or planning for programme improvement.

iCGPA is in line with the Malaysia Education Blueprint 2015-2025 (Higher Education) aiming to produce holistic, entrepreneurial, and balanced graduates who

possess the skills to excel in the employment market and/or have the skills to create their own influence on the nation's economy.

The outcome of this integrated system is the reporting of students' academic performance in terms of cognitive (knowledge), psychomotor (skills), and affective (attitude) of which the students acquire throughout the duration of their study. The iCGPA reporting illustrates the attainment of student's attribute in the eight domains of learning outcomes listed in the Malaysian Qualifications Framework (MQF). Refer to Figure 1.2: Eight MQF Domain.



Figure 1.2: Eight MQF Domains



PLO3: SOCIAL SKILLS AND RESPONSIBILITIES PLO4: VALUES, ATTITUDES AND PROFESSIONALISM

Values & Attitudes

- Moral
- Identity
- Proactive
- Appearance
- Independence
- Volunteerism



Ethics & Professionalism

- Work
 - Responsibility
- Work Relation
- Work Ethics
- Integrity

The Eight Learning Outcome Domains by MQF

PLO5: COMMUNICATION, LEADERSHIP AND TEAMWORK SKILLS



PLO6: PROBLEM SOLVING AND SCIENTIFIC SKILLS

Problem Solving

- Problem Identification
- Analysis
- Application
- Synthesis / Evaluation
- Decision Making



Scientific Skills

- Conceptualisation
- Generation of Solutions
- Evaluation and Selection
- Implementation
- Integration
- Development
- Creation

PLO7: INFORMATION MANAGEMENT AND LIFELONG LEARNING SKILLS



PLO8: MANAGERIAL AND ENTREPRENEURIAL SKILLS



Implementation of iCGPA-UNIMAS

In June 2016, UNIMAS has been invited by the Department of Higher Education (Jabatan Pendidikan Tinggi) to participate in iCGPA. UNIMAS has also taken the steps in realizing the iCGPA system as part of commitment in ensuring the quality of curriculum design, delivery, and assessment in the higher education. The implementation of the iCGPA-UNIMAS system consists of the following stages:

- (i) Phase 1: Participation from the Chemical Engineering Undergraduate Programme in Semester 1 of 2016-2017 session
- (ii) Phase 2: Participation from all Programmes in the Faculty of Engineering in Semester 1 of 2016-2017 session
- (iii) Phase 3: Participation from 43 undergraduate programmes from all Faculties in Semester 1 of 2017-2018 session (September, 2017)

How iCGPA-UNIMAS works?

All programme curriculum involved in the iCGPA-UNIMAS must be designed/recrafted using OBE approach. Each programme curriculum information/details will be input in the iCLASS system. To produce the iCGPA-UNIMAS results, all the students' performance scores will be keyed in to the iMark system. Finally, the iCGPA analysis will be generated and the students' iCGPA results can be accessed via iCLASS. (Refer to Figure 1.3: Infographics on how iCGPA-UNIMAS works)



Figure 1.3: Infographics on how iCGPA-UNIMAS works

Benefits of iCGPA





iCGPA Benefits to Students

Improvement of the students' academic performances based on their learning outcome achievement every semester

- Continuous monitoring on the attainment of the students' knowledge and skills throughout their study
- Students can plan any non-academic activities to help them achieve the attributes needed from the programme

iCGPA Benefits to Lecturers



- Using the student's iCGPA results as one of the sources of references to guide and advise the students on how to improve their academic performances
- Ensuring the selection of teaching-learning activities and assessment used in the course are appropriate and effective for the students to achieve their learning outcome
- Enhancing the application of OBE in the curriculum design

CHAPTER 2: OUTCOME BASED EDUCATION (OBE)

What is Outcome Based Education (OBE)?

Any programme that is designed with the OBE will emphasise on the key things students should acquire and be able to implement the skills and develop the required qualities at the end of their learning experiences. In OBE, three aspects that are typically addressed include (Carter, 2003): (1) the outcomes that graduates should obtain (skills, knowledge, and other attributes), (2) the capacity of the programme to provide the means for graduates to attain the outcome, and (3) the utilisation of learning from programme assessment by the faculty to improve their academic programmes and better enable graduates to attain the outcomes.

Through OBE, the owner of the programme must fulfill the following requirements:

- i. provide evidence how the need of the students and stakeholders are met because the OBE concept is centered around the needs of these groups.
- ii. exhibit how PEOs and PLOs of the programme are to be achieved, and
- iii. demonstrate an ability to perform Continuous Quality Improvement (CQI)

OBE versus Traditional Education

The significant difference between the OBE's instructional planning and traditional education is the desired outcome is defined first for the students. All the teaching and learning activities and materials as well as the assessments are developed to support the intended outcomes. The OBE approach will allow the students to instill an active learning practice to achieve their desired outcomes.

Why do we need Outcome Based Education (OBE)?

The programme needs to adopt OBE in the curriculum in accordance with requirements from the Malaysian Qualifications Framework of Malaysian Qualifications Agency (MQA), an agency entrusted to implement the Malaysian Qualifications Framework (MQF). The Ministry of Higher Education (MOHE) Malaysia also emphasised on OBE by requesting all public higher education institutions to align all their existing and new academic programmes with the MQF requirements.

Constructive Alignment in OBE

"Constructive alignment is a term that refers to the principles used to design teaching and learning activities as well as assessment tasks that relate directly to the desired learning outcomes achieved through nonconventional methods that cannot be attained from traditional lectures, tutorials, and examinations".

iCGPA Rubric Learning Outcomes Assessment Guide (2016)

Through the mechanisms of constructive alignment in an academic programme, the objective assessments, and effective teaching and learning activities will yield a significant outcome – student's Programme Learning Outcomes (PLO) attainment. The purpose of the constructive alignment is to drive the process of designing the curriculum, delivery, and assessment at the program and course level and to adapt a teaching and learning practice that matches with the student's academic experiences.

Constructive Alignment:

Program Level

The formulation of Programme Education Objectives (PEOs), Programme Learning Outcomes (PLOs), and Course Learning Outcomes (CLOs) for each programme must be coherent with the Vision, and Mission of UNIMAS as well as the Vision and Mission of the Faculty when using the OBE approach (Refer Figure 2.1).



Mapping of PEO – PLO – MQF LOD in iCGPA-UNIMAS

Mapping of the PEOs should reflect the expected accomplishments of graduates upon completion of their programme. Each program is recommended to have 3 to 4 PEO statements that are in line with the MQF learning outcome domains. The PEOs of the programme must be mapped with the PLOs of the programme (Refer Figure 2.2). The achievement of PEOs also signifies that the programme is meeting with the vision and mission of UNIMAS and the Faculty as well as the requirements of stakeholders.

Program Learning Outcomes (PLO) contain statements that describe the students' desired learning objectives as a result of their learning experience from the program (i.e. what learners should know, understand and be able to do upon completion from the programme). PLO should address the minimum competency level that will be achieved by the graduates. PLO statements must be written based on the MQF learning outcome domains (or 9 learning outcomes domain from the Ministry of Higher Education). PLOs should also reflect the attributes specified by the Professional body (for Professional Programmes such as Engineering, Accountancy, and Counselling Program).

Matrix of Programme Educational Objectives (PEO) vs Programme Learning Outcomes (PLO)

PEO\PLO	PL01	PLO2	PLO3	PLO4	PLO5	PLO6	PLO7	PLO8	PLO9
PEO1	Х	Х							
PEO2			Х	Х		Х	Х		
PEO3					Х			Х	Х

Figure 2.2: Matrix of PEO vs PLO for Bachelor of Computer Science with Honours (Computational Science)

Meanwhile, each MQF Learning Outcome Domain has been categorised under one taxonomy learning domain (i.e.; Cognitive, Psychomotor or Affective domain) as follows:

MQF1 Knowledge - Cognitive

MQF2 Practical Skills - Psychomotor

MQF3 Communication, Leadership and Team Skills - Affective

MQF4 Problem Solving and Scientific Skills - Cognitive

MQF5 Information Management and Lifelong Learning Skills - Affective

MQF6 Managerial and Entrepreneurial Skills - Affective

MQF7 Social Skills and Responsibilities - Affective

MQF8 Values, Attitudes and Professionalism - Affective

The constructive alignment mapping at the programme level is reflected through the mapping of PEOs, PLOs, and the 8 MQF Learning Outcome Domains (LOD) (Refer to Figure 2.3).



Figure 2.3

In iCGPA-UNIMAS, mapping of PEOs, PLOs and the MQF LOD of a programme is reflected in the iCLASS. The following table is an example of PEO, PLO and MQF LOD mapping for Bachelor of Computer Science with Honours (Computational Science).

PEO	PLO	MQF LOD
PEO 1: Producing graduates who are founded and possessing the ability to apply core knowledge of Computer Science with	PLO 1: Apply the knowledge of Computer Science with Computational Science specialization to meet industry needs.	Knowledge (Cognitive)
Computational Science specialization for the aspiration of the society.	PLO 2: Demonstrate technical and programming skills to solve Computer Science problems.	Practical Skills (Psychomotor)
	PLO 3: Communicate effectively with industry and society.	Communication, Leadership and Team Skills (Affective)
PEO 2: Nurturing graduates who can	PLO 4: Develop creative and innovative solutions in relative to problems which involve scientific approach.	Problem Solving and Scientific Skills (Cognitive)
ability to solve problems for the requirements of industry.	PLO 6: Manage information and perform life-long learning in the broadcast context of technological change.	Information Management and Lifelong Learning Skills (Affective)
	PLO 7: Build knowledge and skills in management and entrepreneurship.	Managerial and Entrepreneurial Skills (Affective)
	PLO 5: Build teamwork skills as well as social responsibility.	Social Skills and Responsibilities (Affective)
PEO 3: Equipping graduates with leadership, professionalism, and ethics to meet the needs of the stakeholders	PLO 8: Practise professionalism, value, attitude, and ethical behaviour in the society.	Values, Attitudes and Professionalism (Affective)
the statements.	PLO 9: Demonstrate leadership skills in working environment.	Communication, Leadership and Team Skills (Affective)

Constructive Alignment: Course Level

Course Learning Outcome (CLO) consists of statements describing the intended learning for the course (i.e.; what learners should know, understand, and can do upon completion of the course). Consider the following rules of thumbs when constructing a good CLO:

- 1) Each CLO is mapped with one taxonomy learning domain only (i.e.; Cognitive, Psychomotor or Affective domain).
- 2) Should be written in a clear language.
- Begin with an action verb. The taxonomy learning domain level is reflected by the 'action verb' chosen.
- 4) CLO statement cannot have 2 verbs in the same taxonomy learning domain (i.e.; state and explain the basic principles...).
- 5) It is not compulsory for the CLOs of a course to be mapped with all taxonomy learning domain (i.e.; Cognitive, Psychomotor, or Affective domain).

CLO in iCGPA-UNIMAS

- 1) Each course has 3 5 CLO statements that are mapped with 3 4 PLOs.
- 2) Each CLO is to be mapped with 1 dominant PLO/MQF LOD only. This is to ensure the PLO can be measured.
- 3) Each CLO to be mapped with 1 dominant taxonomy learning domain (i.e.; Cognitive, Psychomotor, or Affective domain.
- 4) Each assessment can be mapped with more than 1 CLO.

Curriculum Matrix of MQF LOD-PLO-CLO in iCGPA-UNIMAS

The matrix of MQF LOD vs PLO vs Courses is created to design the nature and characteristics of an academic programme. An example is illustrated in Figure 2.4.

YEAR/	COURSE	CR			Malaysi	an Qualif	fication F	ramewo	k(MQF)			
SEM			1	2	3	4	5	5	6	7	8	
			Programme Outcomes(PLO)									
			1	2	5	8	3	9	4	6	7	
FACULT	CORE											
Y17 S1	TMF1014 [Ver2.0] - System Analysis and Design	4	CL01	CLO2			CLO3					
Y1/ S1	TMF1414 [Ver2.0] - Introduction to Programming	4		CLO2, CLO3	CLO4				CL01			
Y17 S1	TMF1814 [Ver2.0] - Discrete Mathematics	4	CLO1, CLO2		CL03							
Y17 S2	TMF1214 [Ver2.0] - Computer Architecture	4	CLO1, CLO3						CLO2			
Y1/ S2	TMF1254 [Ver2.0] - Communication and Computer Network	4	CL01		CLO3				CLO2			
Y1/ S2	TMF1434 [Ver2.0] - Data Structure and Algorithms	4	CL01	CLO2	CLO4				CLO3			
Y1/ S2	TMF1874 [Ver2.0] - Mathematics for Computing	4	CL01		CL03				CLO2			
Y27 S1	TMF2034 [Ver2.0] - Database Concept and Design	4	CL01	CLO2	CL03							
Y27 S1	TMF2234 [Ver2.0] - Operating System	4	CLO1, CLO2, CLO3						CLO4			

Matrix of Courses vs Programme Learning Outcomes (PLO)

//academia.unimas.my/iclass/prgMatrices.php

Figure 2.4: The matrix of MQF LOD vs PLO vs Courses

CHAPTER 3: THE ACADEMIA SYSTEM

To support the iCGPA implementation in UNIMAS, CITDS with the collaboration of BPPA, has developed an integrated system for managing the academic matters, known as The Academia.

The Academia has two fundamental components that account for the iCGPA implementation: Integrated Learning and Assessments Support System (iCLASS) and iMark.

iCLASS System



Integrated Curriculum, Learning and Assessment Support System

iCLASS encompasses the curriculum details for all undergraduates and postgraduate programmes offered in UNIMAS. iCLASS has been opened for access to all UNIMAS faculties in March 2017.

iCLASS Functions

- (i) View programme details
- (ii) Update PEOs and PLOs of the programme
- (iii) Mapping of the programme PLOs to PEOs and MQF PLOs
- (iv) Mapping of the programme CLOs to PLOs
- (v) Update course details
- (vi) View and download course outline
- (vii) Create course plan
- (viii) Set constructive alignment mapping for a course
- (ix) View iCGPA analysis (only accessible to Dean, Deputy Dean of Academics (Undergraduate), Programme Coordinators, and Head of UPIK)
- (x) View course evaluation result (only accessible to Dean, Deputy Dean of Academics (Undergraduate), and Programme Coordinators)

iCLASS is accessible for all academicians at <u>https://academia.unimas.my/iclass/</u>. Single sign on ID and password is required to access this system. Figure 3.1 is the main page of the iCLASS system.

	ntegrated Curriculum, Learning and Assessment Support System
Please use your Single-ID to log in. Enter your username	HOME
Enter your password	Introduction
Forgot your password?	The Malaysian Qualification Act 2007 brought about the establishment of the Malaysian Qualifications Agency (MQA) on 1st November 2007. As an agency entrusted to implement the Malaysian Qualifications Framework (MQF), MQA had developed a set of criteria which clarifies the academic levels, learning outcomes, and credit system based on student academic load. The Ministry of Education (MOE) Malaysia also had requested all public higher education institutions to align all their existing and new academic programmes with the MQF requirements, which include:
Home Faculties & Centres Site Navigation	o Programme learning outcomes of any (diplomalfoundation, undergraduate, and postgraduate) programmes should address the knowledge, practical skills, communication skills, leadership and team skills, problem solving and scientific skills, managerial and entrepreneurial skills, information management and lifelong learning, and also values, attitudes and professionalism. [Read More]
Contact Us	Benefits
	The iCLASS System (which was initially known as eCourseOutline) can offer many benefits, including:
	 Centralised Database All new or revised course outlines will be stored in the central database system.
	o Effective Quality Control Once the course outline has been approved by the Senate, user will not be able to make amendment to the course outline stored in the central database. Whatever changes made by the individual lectures at the course level can easily be compared with the original course outline endorsed by the Senate. This could serve as quality control mechanism for the university academic programme. [Read More]



Upon entering the correct ID and password, a list of faculties and centres in UNIMAS is displayed on the left side of the page. The bold sentence indicates the user's faculty (Refer Figure 3.2: Faculty and Centres view). The following entities have the access to view and edit their programme information/details in the iCLASS:

- 1) Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate)
- 2) Programme Coordinators
- 3) Faculty's Unit Penilaian dan Inovasi Kurikulum (UPIK) committee

Integrated Curriculum, Learning and Assessment Support System



iCLASS

• Home

UNMAS

- Faculties & Centres
- Site Navigation
- iCGPA Analysis
- Course Evaluation Result
- Contact Us

FACULTIES, CENTRES AND INSTITUTES

Faculties

- o FACA Faculty of Applied and Creative Arts
- o FCSHD Faculty of Cognitive Sciences and Human Development
- o FCSIT Faculty of Computer Science and Infomation Technology
- o FE Faculty of Engineering
- o FEB Faculty of Economics and Business
- o FLSCS Faculty of Language Studies and Communication Studies
- FMHS Faculty of Medicine and Health Sciences
- o FRST Faculty of Resource Science and Technology
- o FSS Faculty of Social Sciences

Centres

- o CALM Centre for Applied Learning and Multimedia
- o CGS Centre for Graduate Studies
- o CPUS Centre for Pre-University Studies
- o CSD Centre for Student Development
- o UBS UNIMAS Business School

Figure 3.2: Faculties and Centres view

iCLASS Features

(1) To view or/and update programme/course information, click on *Programmes*. Then, select a programme and click on *Open Programme Details*.

Fatahyah binti Yahya (FCSHD) User type: LECTURER C Logout	Faculties & Centres > Academic Programmes and Li FCSHD - Faculty of Cognitive Sciences	st of Courses s and Human Developr	nent		
Home Faculties & Centres Site Navigation iCGPA Analysis Course Evaluation Result	Programmes Course Outlines Course Plans Note: To view your current programme details, click 'Current'. Current offering. To work on your proposed changes to current programme detail activity.	l details may appear in several versic Ils or on new programme documenta	ns. The different v tion, click 'Draft'. /	ersions refer to the different endorser All proposed changes must be based	nent date for programme I on your programme CQI
Contact Us	PROGRAMME Current V	Open Programme Details 🗸			
	Programme 👻	advanced			
	Programme	Version	Effective From	Date	ICGPA/OBE Mode?
	C27 - Sarjana Muda Pendidikan dengan Kepujian (Bahasa Inggeris sebagai Bahasa Kedua)	Ver1		Approved:	No
	E06 - Sarjana Muda Pendidikan dengan Kepujian (Sains)	Ver1		Approved:	No
	MP01 - Sarjana Sains (Pembangunan Sumber Manusia)	Ver1		Approved:	No
	MPO2 - Sarjana Sains (Sains Pembelajaran)	Ver1		Approved:	No
	MP07- Sarjana Sains (Sains Pembelajaran)	Ver1.1 (2016)	2016/2017-02	Approved: 24/10/2016	Yes 🗸

The following display will appear after clicking on Open Programme Details.

i. Programme Educational Objective (PEO)

Each PEO information is filled in and no mapping is done.

1. Programme Educational Objectives	2. Programme Learning Outcomes	4. Matrices		
Note: Programme Educational Objective (Parationale in programme offering (COPPA MC program alumni. They are to be measured Recommendation: 3 – 4 statements derive Indicate which learning outcome domains is	EO) refers to the overarching statement (A, 2008), specifying the desired know 3 – 5 years after graduation. d from the 8 MQF learning outcome do s/are reflected by each PEO.	s on purpose, p <i>wiedge, skills a</i> mains	philosophy and and attitude of	the
The graduates of the programme are expe	cted to:			
1) ENG Uphold the professionalism, e	thics and responsibility of the Civil Engi	ineering profess	sion	

ii. Programme Learning Outcome (PLO)

Each PLO is mapped with PEO and 8 MQF LOD. PEO information is provided for lecturer's reference.

1. Program	nme Ed	ucational Objectives	2. Programme Lo	earning Outcomes	3. Courses	4. Matrices	
Note: Progra	mme Le	arning Outcomes (PLC)s) are statements (describing learners' d	lesired learning	gains as a resu	ult of
completion o	f / grad	uation of the programm	ie).	s should know, unde			
Please state statement. Ye	your Pl ou may	Os. Take note that AL choose ONE or MORE	L MQF learning out than one MQF lea	come domains must ming outcome doma	be represented ins for each PL	l in your PLOs O statement.	
PEO#	ŧ	PEO					
PEO1	I	Uphold the profession	alism, ethics and re	esponsibility of the Ci	vil Engineering	profession	
PEO2	2	Possess a general ed markets and hence abl	ucation and an und le to promote thems	lerstanding of the glo selves in the internati	bal demand of ional arena	civil engineerin	ıg
PEO3	3	Extend their knowledg advancement of the pr	e by independent I ofession through in	earning and continui	ng education a h and develop	nd contribute to ment (R) activiti	o the es
PEO4	ļ	Promote multicultural f technical or non-techni	narmony and unity a ical societies	amongst different rac	es and culture	s by involvemer	it in the
Upon gradua	ating fro	m this programme, the	e students are able	e to:			
1) ENG	Apply specia	knowledge of mathema lization to solve comple	itics, science, engir ex Civil Engineering	neering fundamentals problems	and an engine	eering	\$
MAL							
		appings: 1	N	IQF Learning Outcome 1. Knowleade	Domains:		
	PEO	2		2. Practical Skills			
	PEO	3		 Social Skills and Re Values Attitudes and 	esponsibilities	~	
	- FEO	4		5. Communication, Le	adership and Tea	am Skills	
				6. Problem Solving an	d Scientific Skills		
				 7. Information Manage 8. Managerial and Enformation 	ement and Lifelor trepreneurial Skil	ig Learning Skills Is	

iii. Courses

Course is listed based on the course category including University and

Programme (Faculty Core, Programme Specialization) courses.

1.1	Programme Educational	Objectives	2. Programme Learning Outcomes	3. Courses	4. Matric	es
Uni All ur	versity Course(s)	en mapped to	o the 8 MQF learning domains.			
No	Year/ Semester Category	Course Deta	ils		Credit	Action
1	Y 1 / S1 University (Generic)	Code: PPD1 Title : (ENG) MQF learning	011 Kemahiran Insaniah / (MAL) Kemahira g domains: SS <i>R, VAP, CLT, PSS</i>	an Insaniah	3	Action -
2	Y 1 / S1 University (Generic)	Code: SSX0 Title : (ENG) Islam dan Ta MQF leaming	012 IIslamic and Asian Civilizations / (MAI amadun Asia g domains:SSR, VAP, IML	_) Tamadun	3	Action -
Pro	gramme Course(s)				

All programme core and specialization courses must be mapped to the programme learning outcomes. Number of PLO mapping per course may vary depending on the course emphasis. Details about programme courses and PLO mapping must be based on Faculty endorsement.

No	Year/ Semester Category	Course Details	Credit	Action
1	Y1 / S1 Faculty Core	Code: KNF1013 Ver2.1 (ENG) Engineering Mathematics I (MAL) Matematik Kejuruteraan I PLO Mappings: PLO1, PLO2	3	Action -
2	Y1 / S1 Prog. Specialization	Code: KNS1022 [Ver 2.1] (ENG) Engineering Drawing (MAL) Lukisan Kejuruteraan PLO Mappings: PLO1 , PLO5 , PLO9 , PLO10	2	Action -

To view/edit the mapping of the course, click on the *Action* tab. CLOs of the courses that have been listed are mapped with PLO by clicking on the given boxes in Figure 3.3. List of PLOs are based on the set PLOs for the Programme meanwhile CLO is based on the CLO of the courses based on the selected version.

Programme Course										×		
Course Title	KNS (EN (MA	KNS1022 [Ver2] (ENG) Engineering Drawing (MAL) Lukisan Kejuruteraan										
Credit	2				Cate	gory		Progra	amme s	Specializ	ation 🔻	
Year Offered	1	1 ▼ Semester Offered 1 ▼										
Course	Programme Learning Outcomes											
Learning Outcomes	PLO1	PLO2	PLO3	PLO4	PLO5	PLO6	PLO7	PLO8	PLO9	PLO10	PLO11	PLO12
CLO1												
CLO2												
CLO3												
CLO4												
								Sa	ave thi	s cours	e	Close

Figure 3.3: Mapping of the CLO and PLO

iv. Matrices

This section consists of information on PEOs, PLOs, Matrix of PEO vs PLO, and Matrix of Courses vs PLO.

1. Programme Ed	ucational Objectives 2. Programme Learning Outcomes 3. Courses 4. Matrices
Programme E	Educational Objectives (PEO)
The graduates of	the programme are expected to:
PE01 :	Uphold the professionalism, ethics and responsibility of the Civil Engineering profession
PE02:	Possess a general education and an understanding of the global demand of civil engineering markets and hence able to promote themselves in the international arena
PE03:	Extend their knowledge by independent learning and continuing education and contribute to the advancement of the profession through involvement in research and development (R) activities
PEO4 :	Promote multicultural harmony and unity amongst different races and cultures by involvement in the technical or non-technical societies

Programme Learning Outcomes (PLO)

Upon	graduating from this program, the students are able to:	MQF Learning Outcomes
PL01	Apply knowledge of mathematics, science, engineering fundamentals and an engineering specialization to solve complex Civil Engineering problems	MQF1: Knowledge
PL02	Identify, formulate and analyze complex Civil Engineering problems reaching substantiated conclusions using first principles of mathematics, natural sciences and engineering sciences	MQF1: Knowledge

Matrix of Programme Educational Objectives (PEO) vs Programme Learning Outcomes (PLO)

PE0\P	LO P	PL01	PLO2	PL03	PLO4	PLO	i I	PLO6	PLO	1	PL08	PLO	99	PLO10	PI	.011	PL012	!
	(0		5		<u>.</u>													
viatri)	(OT COL	urses vs	Programm	e Learning (Jutcomes	(PLU)												
EAR/	COURS	Έ				CR Malaysian Qualification Framework(MQF)												
ΕM							1	1	2	3	4	4	5	5	6	6	7	
											Progr	amme O	utcomes	(PLO)				
							1	2	5	6	7	8	9	10	3	4	11	1
CULTY	CORE																	
17 11	KNF101	13 [Ver2.1]	- Engineering	Mathematics I		3	CLO1, CLO2	CLO3										
1 <i>1</i> 2	KNF102	23 (Ver2.1)	- Engineering	Mathematics II		3	CLO1, CLO3, CLO4	CLO2										
3 <i>1</i> 3	KNF306	65 [Ver2.1]	- Industrial Tra	iining		5				CL01	CLO2	CL03	CLO4	CL05				

This section also includes the iCGPA Spiderweb Projection based on Core Courses to reflect on how a programme is designed and mapped with the 8 MQF learning outcome domains.



PEO, PLO, Student Learning Time and Course Outlines can be accessed and printed from the *Appendices* section.

Appendices

1. Programme Educational Objectives / MAL
2. Programme Learning Outcomes / MAL
3. Student Learning Time
4. All Course Outlines

(2) To view and download course outline, click on *Course Outlines*. Select a course and click on *Display PDF* to view and download the course outline. Click *Open* to edit the course outline (cannot be edited without Senate approval).

Patanyan binti Yanya (PUSHU) User type: LECTURER C Logout	FCSHD - Faculty of Cognitive Sciences and Human Development									
Programmes Course Outlines Course Plans										
• Home	Note:									
Faculties & Centres	To view your current course outline details, click 'Current'. Current details may appear in several versions. The different versions refer to the different endorsement date for course outline.									
Site Navigation										
iCGPA Analysis	Io work on your proposed changes to current course outline details or on new course outline documentation, click 'Draft'. All proposed changes must be based on your course CQI activity.									
Course Evaluation Result	activity.	acimy.								
Contact Us										
	COURSE OUTLINE (CO) : Current Display PDF Open Course advanced									
	Course	Version	Effective From	Date						
	CKMxy3z - Programme Elective Course 3	Ver1		Approved:						
		Approved:								
CKMxy5z - Programme Elective Course 5 Ver1 Ap										
	KMC1013 - Philosophy and Principles of Counselling 💦 🗸	Ver1.1 ()		Approved:						

(3) To update the course plan, click on *Course Plans*. Select a course. Then, select version of the course and click *New input*.

	ntegrated Curriculum, Learning and Assessment S	Support Syst	em					
	Faculties & Centres > Academic Programmes and List of C	ourses						
Fatahyah binti Yahya (FCSHD) User type: LECTURER C Logout	FCSHD - Faculty of Cognitive Sciences and	Human De	velopment					
Home Faculties & Centres Site Navigation	Programmes Course Outlines Course Plans Note: The courses below are based on the Course Offering listings in the S taught by more than one instructor, ONLY the Course Coordinator ca	tudent Information n input the Course	System. Click on Plan information.	the course and complete its Course	Plan information. For courses to be			
iCGPA Analysis								
Course Evaluation Result				Please	Please select course and version:			
Contact Us	COURSE PLAN		KMC2013 [Ver.1.] - Adolescent Counselling				
			KMC2013 [Ver.1.1] - Adolescent Counselling 🗸 New input					
	Course - Q advanced							
	Course	Ve	rsion	Session/Semester	Course Plan?			
	KMC1013 - Philosophy and Principles of Counselling	Ver 1.1		2017/2018-1	Yes			
	KMC1023 - Theories of Counselling	Ver 1.1		2017/2018-1	Yes Yes			
	KMC1083 - Basic Helping Skills	Ver 1.1		2017/2018-1				
	KMC1093 - Personality Development	Ver 2.1		2017/2018-1	Yes			
	KMC2013 - Adolescent Counselling	Ver		2017/2018-1	No course plan			

How to update a course plan in the iCLASS system?

(i) Click on the *Course Plans* to view all the offered courses in your programme.

	Integrated Curriculum, Learning and Assessment Support Sy	stem								
Edris Bin Aden (FCSHD) User type: LECTURER Cogout	Faculties & Centres > Academic Programmes and List of Courses FCSHD - Faculty of Cognitive Sciences and Human Development Programmes Course Outlines Course Plans									
Home Faculties & Centres Site Navigation iCGPA Analysis	Note: The courses below are based on the Course Offering listings in the Student Ir than one instructor, ONLY the Course Coordinator can input the Course Plan in	Note: The courses below are based on the Course Offering listings in the Student Information System. Click on the course and complete its Course Plan information. For courses to be taught by more than one instructor, ONLY the Course Coordinator can input the Course Plan information.								
Course Evaluation Result	COURSE PLAN									
Contact Us	Course 💌 🔍 advanced									
	Course	Version	Session/Semester	Course Plan?						
	KMC1013 - Philosophy and Principles of Counselling	Ver	2017/2018-1	No course plan						
	KMC1023 - Theories of Counselling	Ver	2017/2018-1	No course plan						
	KMC1083 - Basic Helping Skills	Ver	2017/2018-1	No course plan						
	KMC2013 - Adolescent Counselling	Ver	2017/2018-1	No course plan						

 Select your course and click on it. Choose the course version that will be used for the student in that particular semester.

	tegrated Curriculum, Learning and Assessment S	upport Syst	em			
Edris Bin Aden (FCSHD) User type: LECTURER C Logout	Faculties & Centres > Academic Programmes and List of Cor FCSHD - Faculty of Cognitive Sciences and I Programmes Course Outlines Course Plans	^{irses} Human De [.]	velopment			
Home <u>Faculties & Centres</u> Site Navigation	Note: The courses below are based on the Course Offering listings in the St taught by more than one instructor, ONLY the Course Coordinator can	udent Information input the Course	System. Click on Plan information.	he course and complete its Course I	Plan information. For c	courses to be
iCGPA Analysis Course Evaluation Result Contact Us	COURSE PLAN		Please select course and version: KMC1083 [Ver.1.] - Basic Helping Skills KMC1083 [Ver.1.1] - Basic Helping Skills New input			
	Course advanced					
	Course	Ve	rsion	Session/Semester	Course Pla	an?
	KMC1013 - Philosophy and Principles of Counselling	Ver		2017/2018-1	No course plan	
	KMC1023 - Theories of Counselling Ver 2017/2018-1 No course plan					
KMC1083 - Basic Helping Skills Ver 2017/2018-1 No course						
	KMC2013 - Adolescent Counselling	Ver		2017/2018-1	No course plan	

(iii) Click on *New input* and click *OK* to get to your Course Plan.

← → C 🔒 Secure https://aca	ademia.unimas.my/iclass/prgcrs_cp.php	0				O, 1	🖈 🗵 🖬
Apps Voline Registration - C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	The Asian Editor 🍖 PICOSS 2017 - Ca Integrated Curriculum, Faculties & Centres > Ac FCSHD - Faculty o Programmes Course Ou Note:	academia.unimas.my says: Please verify that the new Course Plan inp Basic Helping Skills utlines Course Plans	ut is for KMC1083 [¹	x /er.11] -			Other bookma
Home Faculties & Centres Site Navigation	The courses below are based of taught by more than one instru	on the Course Offering listings in the St actor, ONLY the Course Coordinator ca	tudent Information n input the Course	System. Click on Plan information.	the course and complete its Cours	e Plan information. For o	courses to be
iCGPA Analysis Course Evaluation Result Contact Us	COURSE PLAN			KMC1083 [Ver.1.	Pleas] - Basic Helping Skills	e select course and version:	
				KMC1083 [Ver.1.	1] - Basic Helping Skills		New input
	Course 💌	Q advanced					
		Course	Ve	rsion	Session/Semester	Course Pla	an?
	KMC1013 - Philosophy and Pri	inciples of Counselling	Ver		2017/2018-1	No course plan	
	KMC1023 - Theories of Couns	elling	Ver		2017/2018-1	No course plan	
	KMC1083 - Basic Helping Skill	s	Ver		2017/2018-1	No course plan	

(iv) In the STEP 1: Instructor(s) section, the instructor's details are extracted from the Student Information System. If there is a need to make any changes on this section, contact the administrator.

	rated Curriculum, Learning and Assessment Support System							
Azzahrah Binti Annuar (FCSHD) User type: ADMIN C+ Logout	Faculties & Centres > Academic Programmes and List of Courses > Course Plan Course Plan							
• Home	Course Code & Title : KMC4023 [Ver. 1.1] Rehabilitation Counselling Course Coordinator: Dr Azzahrah Binti Annuar Session/Sem : 2017/2018-1							
Faculties & Centres	Note: Indicate the programme in which this course belongs to							
<u>Site Navigation</u>	WP04-Bachelor of Counselling with Honours [Ver.1.1]							
Administration								
CQI Implementation	Print Course Pian							
 iCGPA Analysis 								
CAIS References								
Course Evaluation Result	STEP 1 STEP 2 STEP 3 🚔 Print 🖓 Copy Course Plan 🔗 Go To							
Contact Us	Instructor(s) Constructive Alignment Learning CLO Achievement information from COURSE Mapping Units Report previous semester OUTLINE							
	Instructors [Instructor(s) details are extracted from the Student Information System.] 1 Name (Full) Dr Azzahrah Binti Annuar Staff Number 1327 Email Address aazzahrah@unimas.my Phone Number N/A							

(v) Fill in the Step 2: Constructive Alignment Mapping section

The CLOs of the course are outlined in this section. There should be 2 components only in the Assessment Strategy that is Continuous Assessment and Final Assessment. Fill in the table by setting the CLO mapping for each assessment that will be used in the course as well as the percentage for each CLO.

Cours Cours Sessio	e Code & Title : KMC4023 [Ver. 1.1] Rehabilit e Coordinator: Dr Azzahrah Binti Annuar on/Sem : 2017/2018-1 Indicate the programme in which this course b	tation Counselling								
M	PO4-Bachelor of Counselling with Honours [V	'er.1.1]								٣
Print	: Course Plan									
s Insti	TEP 1 STEP 2 STEP 3 ructor(s) Constructive Alignment Learning Mapping Units	g CLO Achieveme Report	세 Copy Course Plan ent information from previous semester	𝔗 Go To COURSE OUTLINE						
Const	ructive Alignment Mapping									
<u>Cours</u> CLO1 CLO2 CLO3	<u>e Learning Outoome</u> : Apply theories and concepts in rehabilitation : Analyse issues related with rehabilitation cor : Demonstrate activities related with rehabilita	n counselling (C3). unselling (C4). ttion counselling pr	actice (A3).							
Cours	e Assessment Modules									
#	Assessment Module		Initial Allocated Mark (%)							
1	Continuous Assessment		70							
2	Final Assessment		30		_					
		Total (%)	100							
Plana	o indiante vuelebtage of Accessment for and	h Course Learning	Outroome (CLO)							
rieas	Assessment Module	Assessment	j ducome (cco).			CLO1	CLO2	CL03	Total By Assessment (%)	Action
1	Continuous Assessment	Group Assignmen	t - Presentation			0	0	10	10	Delete
2	Continuous Assessment	Group Assignmen	t - Resource Guide			0	20	0	20	Delete
3	Continuous Assessment	Individual Assignr	nent - Interview			0	0	20	20	Delete
4	Continuous Assessment	Mid Term				20	0	0	20	Delete
5	Final Assessment	Final Exam				20	10	0	30	Delete
				Total b	y CLO (%)	40	30	30	100	

Add new Assessment

Ţ

The following table (Figure 3.4: Constructive Alignment Mapping for KMC4023 Rehabilitation Counselling) is an example that a lecturer uses as a guideline before mapping the assessment to CLOs in the iCLASS system. The lecturer has set each of the assessment to the CLOs, allocated mark/percentage, and set type of assessment for each of them either as continuous or final assessment.

CONSTRUCTIVE ALIGNMENT MAPPING OF KMC4023 REHABILITATION COUNSELING

Course Learning Outcome (CLO)	Assessment	Weightage	Types of Assessment
CLO1: Apply theories and concepts in rehabilitation counselling	Mid-term Exam	20%	Continuous
(C3)	6 MCQ Questions – 6%		
	5 Short Answer Questions – 14%		
	Total question: 11		
	Final Exam	CLO1 – 20%	Final
	3 essay questions – 40% (convert to 20%)		
	Total question: 3		
CLO2: Analyse issues related with rehabilitation counselling	Group Assignment (Resource Guide/Manual)	20%	Continuous
(C4)	Developing a resource guide or manual related to		
	any disability topic		
	Final Exam	CLO2 – 10%	Final
	7 short answer questions – 20%		
	(convert to 10%)		
	Total question: 7		
CLO3: Demonstrate activities related with rehabilitation	Individual Assignment (Interview)	20%	Continuous
counselling practice (A3)	Conducting a rehabilitation counseling process		
	with a client with disability		
	Presentation	10%	Continuous
	Presentation of the disability topic (from group		
	assignment)		

Figure 3.4: Constructive Alignment Mapping for KMC4023 Rehabilitation Counselling

Then, click on *Add new Assessment* to list all the assessments that will be used in the course. Using the previous table (Figure 3.4) as a guideline, select type of assessment module and type the assessment name. Then, click on *Save Assessment* to save the information. Repeat the same process by clicking on *Add new Assessment* to list all the assessments used in the course.

Home	Course Coordinator: Dr Azzahrah Binti Annuar				
Faculties & Centres	Session/Sem : 2017/2018-1 Note: Indicate the programme in which this				
Site Navigation	Add new Assessment		×		×
Administration	www-bachelor of Courseling warmon				
CGI Implementation	Print Course Plan				
iCGPA Analysis	Malabic Assessment Module.				
CAIS References	Select module				
Course Evaluation Result	STEP 1 STEP 2				
Contact Us	Instructor(s) Constructive Alignment Assessment Name:				
	Constructive Alignment Mapping				
	Course Locardian Durbanes				
	CLO1: Apply theories and concepts in rehab				
	CLO2: Analyse issues related with rehabilita	Save Assessment Clos	e		
	CLO3: Demonstrate activities related with re		-		
	Course Assessment Modules				
	# Assessment Module Initial Allocated Mark (%)				
	1 Continuous Assessment 70				
	2 Final Assessment 30				
	Total (%) 100				
	Please indicate weightage of Assessment for each Course Learning Outcome (CLO).				
				Total By	
	Assessment Module Assessment			Assessment	Action
		1	h h	(78)	Delete
		P	P P		belete
	Total by CLO (%)	0	0 0		
	Add new Assessment				
	Last updated: This information is not updated. Please save this record to complete your Course Plan.				
	Warning: The total mark for each assessment must equal to Module's initial allocated mark				
	Save Constructive Alignment Mapping				

Next, map each of the assessment to CLO and indicate percentage for each CLO. Make sure that the total mark of the assessment used in the course is equal with the allocated marks stated under the Course Assessment Module. Else, the box will turn red. Click on *Save Constructive Alignment Mapping* to save all the information.

Cour	se Assessment Modules								
#	Assessment Module		Initial Allocated Mark (%)						
1	Continuous Assessment		70						
2	Final Assessment		30						
		Total (%)	100						
Pleas	se indicate weightage of Assessmer	it for each Cours	e Learning Outcome (CLO).						
	Assessment Module	Assessment			CLO1	CLO2	CL03	Total By Assessment (%)	Action
1	Continuous Assessment	Group Assignm	nent - Resource Guide-Manual		0	20	0	20	Delete
2	Continuous Assessment	Individual Assig	nment (Interview)		0	0	20	20	Delete
3	Continuous Assessment	Mid Term Exam			0	20	0	20	Delete
4	Continuous Assessment	Presentation			0	0	þ	0	Delete
5	Final Assessment	Final Examinati	on		20	10	0	30	Delete
				Total by CLO (%)	20	50	20	90	
Add Last W	new Assessment updated: 20-AUG-17 by aazzahrah aming: The total mark for each asses	sment must equ	al to Module's initial allocated mark!						
Sa	ve Constructive Alignment Mapping)							

(vi) Fill in the Step 3: Learning Units

The unit content and contact hours are retrieved from the Course Outline (cannot be modified without permission).



Select the lecture week for each of the learning unit that the lecturer intends to cover (lecturers are allowed to select more than 1 option).

Course Cod Course Coo Session/Sei Note: Indica	e & Title : KMC4023 rdinator: Dr Azzahra m : 2017/2018-1 te the programme in	[Ver. 1.1] Rehabi h Binti Annuar which this cours	litation Cour e belongs to	nselling					
WP04-E	Bachelor of Couns	elling with Hon	ours [Ver.1	.1]					
Print Cours	e Plan								
STEP 1 Instructor	STEP (s) Constructive / Mappi its	2 S Alignment Le ing I	TEP 3 arning CL Jnits	n Print O Achievern Report	ഷ്ട്ര് Cop ent infor previo	y Course Pla mation from ous semeste	n 🔗 Go To COURSE r OUTLINE		
[Please indic	ate the related Lecturin	g Week/s, Course	Learning Out	come/s, Softsk	ills, Teaching-L	Learning Activi	ties, and Assessr	ment Strategies.]	
[Please indic. 1 Int - -	ate the related Lecturin troduction to rehabilitati Concepts in rehabilit Types of rehabilitatio	g Week/s, Course on counselling tation counselling on counselling	Learning Out	come/s, Softsk	iills, Teaching-l	Learning Activit	ties, and Assessr ontact Hours [3]	ment Strategies.]	
[Please indic.	ate the related Lecturin troduction to rehabilitati Concepts in rehabilit Types of rehabilitatio types of rehabilitatio eeks: W01	g Week/s, Course on counselling tation counselling on counselling	Learning Out	come/s, Softsk 	kills, Teaching-L W09 W10	earning Activit Contraction VV11	ties, and Assessr ontact Hours [3] 	nent Strategies.]	

Align each unit with the CLO (lecturers are allowed to select more than 1 CLO). Mouse over to view the CLO.

Course Code & Title : KMC4023 [Ver. 1.1] Rehabilitation Counselling Course Coordinator: Dr Azzahrah Binti Annuar Session/Sem : 2017/2018-1 Note: Indicate the programme in which this course belongs to	
WP04-Bachelor of Counselling with Honours [Ver.1.1]	
Print Course Plan	
STEP 1 STEP 2 STEP 3 훕Print 결Copy Course Plan & Go To	
Learning Units Learning Units Learning Units Learning Units Learning Units [Please indicate the related Lecturing Week/s, Caurse Learning Outcome/s, Softskills, Teaching-Learning Activities, and Assessment	t Strategies.]
Conception of the related Lecturing Week/s, Course Learning Outcome/s, Softskills, Teaching-Learning Activities, and Assessment Introduction to rehabilitation counselling Concept in rehabilitation counselling Types of rehabilitation counselling	t Strategios.]
Concerning Units Considered in the previous semester Concerning Units Concerning Units Concerning Units Concerning Units Concerning Units Concerning Week/s, Course Learning Outcome/s, Softskills, Teaching-Learning Activities, and Assessment Concerning Units Concerning Units Concerning Contact Hours Conta	t Strategies.]

Choose the Teaching-Learning Activities for each Learning Unit.

Course	Plan					
Course Code Course Coor Session/Sen Note: Indicate	e & Title : KMC4023 dinator: Dr Azzahr h : 2017/2018-1 e the programme i	i [Ver. 1.1] Rehabilitation (ah Binti Annuar n which this course belon <u>c</u>	counselling is to			
WP04-B	achelor of Coun	selling with Honours (V	er.1.1]			
Print Course	e Plan					
STEP 1 Instructor(:	STEI s) Constructive Mapp	Alignment Units	l∰ Print CLO Achieverner Report	A Copy Course Plan information from previous semester	COURSE	
Learning Uni [Please indica	ts te the related Lecturi	ng Week/s, Course Learning	Outcome/s, Softskil	ls, Teaching-Learning Activit.	ies, and Assessme	ent Strategies.]
1 Intr - -	oduction to rehabilita Concepts in rehabi Types of rehabilitat	ion counselling itation counselling ion counselling		C	ontact Hours [3]	
We	<u>eks:</u> W01	W03 W05	VV07	W09 W11 W10 W12	W13	
Cou	rse LOs:	Teaching-Learning Activiti	es: /	Assessment Strategies:		
	2L01	Lecture Discussion Demonstration Seminar/Forum Group Work	▲ ▼	Group Assignment - Resou Manual Individual Assignment (Inter Mid Term Exam Presentation Final Examination	rce Guide-	

Choose the assessment strategies for each learning unit. These assessment strategies are extracted from the assessment listed in the *Constructive Alignment Mapping* section.

Course Plan Course Code & Title : KMC4023 [Ver. 1.1] Rehabilitation Counselling Course Coordinator: Dr Azzahrah Binti Annuar Session/Sem : 2017/2018-1 Note: Indicate the programme in which this course belongs to WP04-Bachelor of Counselling with Honours [Ver.1.1] Print Course Plan STEP 1 STEP 2 Instructor(s) Constructive Alignment Mapping STEP 3 Learning Units CLO Achievement Report Copy Course Plan information from previous semester 🖉 Go To COURSE OUTLINE Learning Units [Please indicate the related Lecturing Week/s, Course Learning Outcome/s, Softskills, Teaching-Learning Activities, and Assessment Strategies.] Introduction to rehabilitation counselling - Concepts in rehabilitation counselling - Types of rehabilitation counselling Contact Hours _____VV13 _____VV14 ___VV01 **WV0**3 ___VV05 ___VV07 ____VV09 ____VV11 Weeks: W03 W05 W04 W06 Teaching-Learning Activities: Lecture Discussion Demonstration W02 _w08 VV10 W12 Course LOs: CLO1 CLO2 CLO3 Group Assignment - Resource Guide-Manual Individual Assignment (Interview) Mid Term Exam Seminar/Forum Presentation Final Examina Group Work

Repeat the same steps for the rest of the learning units.Click *Save Learning Units* after completing all the information.

Issues and o	:hallenges in	rehabilitation cour	nselling				[3]
Weeks:	VV01	WV03	VV05	VV07	/V09	VV11	VV1 3
	VV02	VV04	WV06	VV08	VV10	VV12	VV1 4
Course LOs:		Teaching-Learn	ing Activities:		Assessment S	Strategies:	
CLO2 CLO3	•	Field Trips Industrial Tra Service Lear Others	iining rning	-	Manual Individual A Mid Term E Presentatio	griment - Resou ssignment (Inter am n nation	view)
ted: Not up	dated. Plea	se save this rec	ord before yo	u leave.			

(vii) Once you complete all the three steps, click on *Print Course Plan* to generate your course plan in PDF format.

Cou	rse Plan								
	100 I Iaii								
Course Course Sessio	e Code & Title : e Coordinator: I in/Sem : 2017 /	KMC4023 Dr Azzahra 2018-1	[Ver. 1.1] Reha h Binti Annuar	bilitation Cou	nselling				
Note: In	ndicate the pro	gramme in	which this cou	rse belongs t	0				
WP	04-Bachelor	of Couns	elling with Ho	nours (Ver.)	1.1]				
Print C	Course Plan								
Instru	uctor(s) Cor	si ce Istructive /	∠ Alianment	earning C	LO Achieven	ent infor	mation from	COURSE	
Learnin [<i>Please</i>	ng Units indicate the rela	Mappi	ng og Week/s, Cours	Units se Learning Ou	Report tcome/s, Softs	previe kills, Teaching-L	ous semester Learning Activiti	OUTLINE	ent Strategies.]
Learnin [<i>Please</i> 1	ng Units Indicate the relation to Introduction to Concep	Mappi ated Lecturin to rehabilitati ts in rehabilit f rehabilitatio	ing Week/s, Cours on counselling tation counselling on counselling	Units se Learning Ou	Report tcome/s, Softs	previe kills, Teaching-L	ous semester Learning Activiti	OUTLINE es, and Assessm ontact Hours [3]	ent Strategies.]
Learnin [<i>Please</i> 1	ng Units Indicate the relation - Concep - Types o Weeks:	Mappi ated Lecturin to rehabilitati ts in rehabilit f rehabilitatio W01 W02	ng Week/s, Cours on counselling tation counselling on counselling 	Units se Learning Ou VV05 VV06	Report tcome/s, Softs	previa kills, Teaching-L 	Learning Activiti	OUTLINE es, and Assessm mtact Hours [3] 3	ent Strategies.]

Check through the generated course plan before printing it out for verification and approval. This course plan can be provided to the students.



The course plan verification is a check and balance mechanism to ensure aspect of Constructive Alignment has been considered when planning a course implementation.

KMC4023 [Ver.1.1] Rehabilitation Counselling WP04 [Ver.1.1] Bachelor of Counselling with Hon Faculty of Cognitive Sciences and Human Develop	owr ment, UNIMAS	Course Plan Sam 1, 2017/2018
	Publication Info. Austin, Tex. : Pro	-Ed, c2005.
4.	Counseling theories and techniques professionals	for rehabilitation health
	New York : Springer, c2004.	
Prepared by:	Verified by:	Approved by:
Course Coordinator/Lecturer	Programme Coordinator/HoD	Dean/Deputy Dean
Name: Dr Azzahrah Binti Annuar	Name:	Name:
Email: aazzahrah@unimas.my	Date:	Date:
Phone:		
Date:		

iMark System



The second phase of iCGPA-UNIMAS is marked with the redesigning of the eMarkah system based on the criteria needed for iCGPA implementation. The iMark prototype was developed by the Centre for Information Technology Development & Services (CITDS) and OBE Unit of Engineering Faculty. The rebranding of eMarkah to iMark took effect in May 2017. This new system will be used by the lecturers to input their assessment marks. iMark is open for access to all academics in Semester 1 of 2017/2018 Session. The link to iMark is <u>https://smpweb.unimas.my/iMark/</u>.

iMark Functions

- (i) Map assessment components to CLO
- (ii) Input assessment marks
- (iii) View and print all the documents such as Undergraduate Marking Sheet, Course Marking Form, Examination Performance, Carry Mark, Student Grade and Mark, and Student Attendance Sheet
- (iv) View teaching timetable
- (v) View teaching history
- (vi) View and download iMark user manual

iMark Tutorial

UNIVERSITI MALAYSIA iMark		Home	Course Coordinator 👻	Input Assessment Marks	View +	Help 🗸	Logout
MY PROFILE Welcome Dr Azzahrah Binti Annuar,	NOTIFICATION						
Pensyarah Universiti Fekulti Sains Kognitif Dan Pembangunan Manusia	0 student(s) without MARKS		COURSE TAUGH KMC4023 - Reha KMS3103 - Final	IT(S) sbilitation Counselling I Year Project I		INPUT MARKS OK	
SESSION SEMESTER (UG) 2016/2017-1			COURSE(S) BY O	IBE			

Once you log in successfully, click on *Home*. In this section, you will be able to view your profile name, semester session, and the courses you teach at the current semester.

What needs to be done to key in results in the iMark?

There are three (3) steps to key in the students' marks:

Step 1: Check Assessment Matrix

Step 2: Map Assessments Components to CLO

Step 3: Input Assessments Marks

UNIVERSITT MALAYSIA SARAWAK SESSION SEMESTER (UG) 2016/2017-1	iMark	ASSESSMENT MATRIX	Home Co View As: Map Qu	urse Coordinator 🗸	Input Assessment	t Marks – View –	Help 🗕 Log
COURSE(S) TAUGHT KMC4023 - Rehabilitation Counselling KMS3103 - Final Year Project I	View View	KMC4023 - Rehabilitation Counsel Course Coordinator: Azzahrah Binti Annuar Assessment Matrixs Take note that the Assessment Matrix is extracto	l ing (Ver 1.) ed from the Course Plan in ICLA	SS.		Show Course Lear	ning Outcome ¥
		Assessment	CLO 1	CLO 2	CLO 3	CLO 4	Initial Allocated Mark(%)
		Midterm	20				20
		Final Exam	30				30
		Individual assignment			20		20
		Group assignment				20	20
		Presentation		10			10
		TOTAL(%)	50	10	20	20	100

(i) Step 1: Check Assessment Matrix

Click on View Assessment Matrix.

Then, select a course under *Course(s) Taught* to view the assessment matrix for the selected course. Please note that the *Assessment Matrix* for the course is extracted automatically from the *Constructive Alignment Mapping* section under the Course Plan in iCLASS. Make sure the information in the assessment matrix is accurate.

(ii) Step 2: Map Assessments Components to CLO

UNIVERSITI MALAYSIA im Sarawak	ark		Home Course Coordinator - Input Asses	sment Marks View v Help v Logout
session semester (UG) 2016/2017-1		MAP QUESTIONS TO CLO	View Assessment Matrix Map Questions to CLO	
COURSE(S) COORDINATED		KMC4023 - Rehabilitation Counselling (Ver 1.) Course Coordinator: Azzahrah Binti Annuar Assessment Matrix Take note that the Assessment Matrix is extracted from the Course Pla	ın in iCLASS,	Show Course Learning Outcome Y
COURSE(S) TAUGHT		Final Exam (30%) Group assignment (20%) Indiv	vidual assignment (20%) Midterm (20%)	Presentation 10%
KMC4023 - Rehabilitation Counselling KMS3103 - Final Year Project I	View 🔶 View	QUESTION	+ Add	CLO 1 Total(%)
		Actions 🔻 q1·q10		30 30
		TOTAL(%)		30 30

Click on Map Questions to CLO.

Then, select a course under *Course(s) Taught* to view all the assessments for the selected course.

Each of the listed assessment must be mapped with CLO.

Select one assessment and Click on +Add to do the mapping. This Add Question (below) feature will be displayed after you click on +Add.

Add Question		Home	Course Coordinator 👻	Input Assess	ment Marks	View 🔻	Help – Log
N Question Name	Enter Question Name						
Question CLO	Please Select		Ţ				
Mark	Enter mark				Show	ourse Learnin	ng Quitcome 😵
		Close	• Add Question	Midterr	n 20%	Presentat	ion 10%
QUESTION				+ Add	CL	0 1 30 %	Total(%)
Actions - q1	-q10				3	30	30
TOTAL (%)					3	30	30

How do you map your assessment questions to CLO?

The following table (Figure 3.5) is an example of the assessment mapping for KMC4023 Rehabilitation Counselling course. The following constructive alignment mapping table is created as a guideline for mapping the assessment questions to CLOs in the iMark.

Each of the assessment is labelled (under *Question name*), mapped with CLO, and set the mark for each of them.

MQF Program Learning Outcome (PLO)	Course Learning Outcome (CLO)	Assessment	Question Name	Mark
PLO1	CLO1 : construct concepts and practices in rehabilitation counselling in written exam.	Mid-term Exam 6 MCQ Questions – 6% 5 Short Answer Questions – 14%	Q1 - Q11	20%
		Final Exam 7 short answer questions – 10% 3 essay questions – 20% Total guestion: 10	Q1 – Q10	30%
PLO 6	CLO2: organise theories and models in rehabilitation counselling through case study.	Presentation Presentation of the case study of the client (from group assignment)	Case Study	10%
PLO 4	CLO3: integrate the relevant issues and challenges in rehabilitation counselling via individual assignment.	Individual Assignment Developing a resource guide or manual related to any disability topic	Resource Guide	20%
PLO 2	CLO4 : organise basic rehabilitation counselling skills via experiential learning at the rehabilitation center.	Group Assignment Conducting a rehabilitation counseling process with a client with disability and prepare a counseling report.	Interview Report	20%

Constructive Alignment Mapping KMC4023 Rehabilitation Counseling (to be translated into iMARK)

Figure 3.5: Constructive Alignment Mapping table for KMC4023 Rehabilitation Counselling course

Using the above table (Figure 3.5) as reference, map your assessment questions to CLO. Click on +Add to do the mapping.
 Mapping of Midterm exam questions to CLO

Label the *Midterm exam* assessment questions as q1-q11 (under *Question Name*). Then, these questions are mapped with CLO 1 (under Question CLO) and indicate the allocated Mark (20%). Then, click +*Add Question* and *Close*.

Now, the mapping of assessment questions to CLO for Midterm Exam is complete.

iMark	Add Question		Home Course C	oordinator 🚽 🛛	Input Assessn	nent Marks 🛛 View 👻	Help 👻 Logout
	Question Name	q1-q11 (
	Question CLO Mark	1 (•			
			Close O Add	Question 🗲	Midterm	Show Course Lear	tation 10%
View	QUESTION				+ Add	CLO 1 20 %	Total(%)
view	Actions - q1	·q11				20	20
	TOTAL (%)					20	20

Mapping of Presentation assessment to CLO

Label the *Presentation* assessment as *case study* (under *Question Name*) Then, this assessment is mapped with CLO 2 (under *Question CLO*) and indicate the allocated Mark (10%). Then, click +*Add Question* and *Close*.

Now the mapping of assessment questions to CLO for Presentation is complete.

Continue with the same process for the remaining assessments for the course.

iMark	Add Question			Home	Course Coordinator 👻	Input Assessm	nent Marks	View 👻 ⊦	Help - Logout
	Question Name	case study	←						
	Question CLO	2	←		Ŧ				
	Mark	10	←		\$		Show C	ourse Learning	Dutcome 🂙
				Close	• Add Question	Midterm	20%	Presentatio	n 10%
View	QUESTION					+ Add	ci	-0 2 10 %	Total(%)
01200	Actions - Cat	se study						10	10
	TOTAL (%)							10	10

Few notes on Map Assessment Questions to CLO

(i) Assessment questions can be grouped together as long as they are mapped with the same CLO.

Example:

ŧ

The final exam assessment is mapped with one CLO and the total number of questions for the final exam is 10. Therefore, all of these questions can be grouped and labeled as q1 - q10 under *Question Name*.

Constructive Alignment Mapping KMC4023 Rehabilitation Counseling (to be translated into iMARK)

MQF Program Learning Outcome (PLO)	Course Learning Outcome (CLO)	Assessment	Question Name	Mark
PLO1	CLO1: construct concepts and practices in rehabilitation counselling in written exam.	Mid-term Exam 6 MCQ Questions – 6% 5 Short Answer Questions – 14%	Q1 – Q11	20%
		Total question: 11 Final Exam	Q1 – Q10	30%
		3 essay questions – 20%		
PLO 6	CLO2: organise theories and models in rehabilitation counselling through case study.	Presentation Presentation of the case study of the client (from group assignment)	Case Study	10%
PLO 4	CLO3: integrate the relevant issues and challenges in rehabilitation counselling via individual assignment.	Individual Assignment Developing a resource guide or manual related to any disability topic	Resource Guide	20%
PLO 2	CLO4: organise basic rehabilitation counsellingskills via experiential learning at the rehabilitation center.	Group Assignment Conducting a rehabilitation counseling process with a client with disability and prepare a counseling report.	Interview Report	20%

(ii) Assessment questions can be grouped together (though it is not in sequence) as long as they are mapped with the same CLO.

Example:

If q1 and q10 were to map with CLO1 only, then it can be grouped and labeled as q1, q10 under *Question Name*

			Home	Course Coordinator 🚽	Ir
	Add Question			×	_
N	Ouestion Name	a1 b10			
		40410			
	Question CLO	1		•	
	Mark	30			
I					
			Close	Add Question	
h	Final France (1998)		In all of		
	Final Exam 30%	Group assignment 20%	Indivi	auai assignment 20%	

(iii) Please note that the number of column to input the assessment mark will be determined by the number of CLO.

Example:

If the Final exam questions were mapped with 4 CLOs, then there will be four (4) columns of mark for each of the CLO.

Test(s) 20%	Lab report (80%)					
QUESTION	∔ Add	CLO 1	CLO 2	CLO 3	CLO 4	Total(%)
TOTAL (%)		0	0	0	0	

(iii) Step 3: Input Assessments Marks

Click on *Input Assessment Marks*. Select a course under *Course(s) Taught*. All the assessment sections to input marks will be displayed.

G UNIVERSI SARAWAK	TI MALAYSIA	iMark					Home Cours	se Coordinator 👻 🔤	put Assessment Marks	View + H	Help v Logout
SESSION SEMESTE 2016/2017-1	R (UG)	SET AS KMC402	SSESSMENT 3 - Rehabilitatio	on Counselling		ACTION	G01	LECTURER(S) Azzahrah Binti Annua	ar		ND OF STUDENTS 0
COURSE(S) TAUGH	IT: INPUT STATUS 0/0 0/0 0/0 with mark /					\checkmark				Show col	irse details 🗸
COURSE(5) COORD	INATED	Final E	ixam 👀 🖌 Gr	roup assignment 2	STUDENT	Individual assignment 🕢	1%) Midterm (20 9	Presentation	10% Total Mar	ks (100 %)	Q1-Q11 20%5
GRADE	TOTAL	Status in i UPDATED Last update	Mark: ≥d by			Open Excel Ma Choose file No file chose	rk m	🛓 Download templat	te/marks	1	Submit marks

There are two (2) methods to input the assessment marks:

First method

Input the marks directly in the designated column/s and click Submit marks.

	TI MALAYSIA	iMark					Home Course	Coordinator 👻 Input Assessi	ment Marks 🛛 View 👻	Help 👻 Logout
SESSION SEMESTE 2016/2017-1	R (UG)	SET AS KMC402	SESSMEN ⁻ 3 - Rehabilita	۲ tion Counselling	,	ACTION	LECTURE CLASS	LECTURER(S) Azzahrah Binti Annuar		NO OF STUDENTS
COURSE(S) TAUGH	T: INPUT STATUS									
✓KMC4023 KM53103	0/0									
Info: Total students Total students regis	with mark / iter	Final E	xam (30 %)	Group assignment 🕢	es) Ind	lividual assignment (20	%) Midterm (20 %	Presentation (10%)	Show o	ourse details 🗙
KMC4023	INATED		ND	MATRIC NO	STUDENT NAM	WE				Q1-Q11 20%
GRADE	TOTAL STUDENT	Status in il UPDATED Last update	Mark: d by			Open Excel Mar Choose file No file chose	k n	▲ Download template/marks	E	Submit marks

Second method

(1) Input the marks in the Excel template by clicking on *Download template marks*.

SESSION SEMESTER (UG) 2016/2017-1 COURSE(\$) TAUGHT: COURSE(\$) COORDINATED COURSE(\$) COORDINATED COURSE(\$) COORDINATED NO MATRIC NO STUDENT NAME COURSE(\$) COORDINATED NO MATRIC NO STUDENT NAME COURSE(\$) COORDINATED NO MATRIC NO STUDENT NAME	UNIVERSITI MALAYSIA SARAWAK	iMark		Home Course	: Coordinator 👻 Input Assessment Marks Vie	w∓ Help∓ Logou
G01 G01 COURSE(5) TAUGHT: G01 Info: Total students with mark/ Info: Total students with mark/ Info: Total students with mark/ Show course details v COURSE(5) COORDINATED Final Exam 50% Group assignment complete/marks KMC4023 NO MATRIC NO STUDENT NAME G1: G1 TOTAL Status in liferk: COURSE (S) COORDINATED Status in liferk: Course of the No file chosen Status in liferk:	session semester (ug) 2016/2017-1	SET ASSESSMENT KMC4023 - Rehabilitation Counselling	ACTION	LECTURE CLASS	LECTURER(S) Azzahrah Binti Annuar	NO OF STUDENTS 0
COURSE(5) COORDINATED KMC4023 NO MATRIC NO STUDENT NAME Status in iMarks: Status in iMarks: Open Excel Mark: Concest file: No file: Status in iMarks: Matric No Status in iMarks: Status in iMarks: Matric No Status in iMarks:	COURSE(S) TAUGHT: COURSE INPUT STATUS (KMC4023 0 / 0 (KMC4023 0 / 0 (KMC3103 0 / 0 Info: Total students with mark / Total students register	G01				Show course details 💙
	COURSE(S) COORDINATED KMC4023	Final Exam (0) Group assignment (0) In NO MATRIC NO STUDENT NA Status in iMark: UDDATEO Last updated by	ndividual assignment (20 AME Open Excel Mar Choose file No file chose	Midterm (20 %)	Presentation (10%) Total Marks (1)	Q1-Q11 20%5

(2) Click Yes to download the Excel template.

AutoSave 💽 🖬 🗧 🗇 🖓 🗧			Azzanran u	
File Home Insert Page Layout Formu	ulas Data Review View Ar	idd-ins 🛛 🛛 Tell me what you want to do		🖓 Share 🍕
A Cut B Copy → Paste ✓ Format Painter Clipboard r Font	A A B = = B B Wrap A C B = = B B B Merge F₂ Alignment	Text je & Center * \$ ~ % . % . % rs Number rs	Format as Cell Table* Styles* Cells	AutoSum * 27 Fill * Sort & Find & Clear * Filter * Select * Editing
▼ : × √ f _x				
Microsoft	t Excel		×	
	The file format and extension of 'KMC402; Do you want to open it anyway?	13 - G01 (2),xis' don't match. The file could be corrupted or Yes No Help	unsafe. Unless you trust its source, don't open it.	

(3) Input all the assessment marks in the designated column/s.

Note: Do not change any format in the downloaded Excel template because it may affect the mark generation process.

(4) Save the assessment marks file.



(5) Click on Choose File and select the previous saved assessment Excel file.

(6) Click Submit marks to upload the file and all the marks will appear on the screen.

Note: If the marks were not displayed on the screen after you click on *Submit marks*, the marks that have been input may not be done correctly. Recheck the marks in the assessment Excel file to make corrections, upload the file again until you successfully submit the marks.



Note: The number of column for inputting the assessment marks will be determined by the number of CLO.

Example:

ı

If the lecturer map the final exam assessment questions to 2 CLOs, then there will be 2 columns that the lecturer need to key in the marks for each of the student taking the course.

NO	MATRIC NO	STUDENT NAME		QUISTION 1, 3, 4 6 5	QUESTION 2
1.	-			0	0
2.	-		•	0	0

Other Features in iMark

(1) View and print all the documents such as Undergraduate Marking Sheet, Course Marking Form, Examination Performance, Carry Mark, Student Grade and Mark, and Student Attendance Sheet.

Click on *View* and select a course under *Course(s) Taught* to view all the documents needed.

UNIVERSITI MAL	^{AYSIA} iMark				ssment Marks	View 🔻	Logout
session semester (UG) 2016/2017-1	SET A	SSESSMENT			Print Repor Teaching Ti Teaching H	t metable story	
COURSE(S) TAUGHT:	O Info:	Please select course					
COURSE STATUS							
KM53103 0/0							
Into: I otal students with mar Total students register	rk /						
COURSE(S) COORDINATED							

Click on *Print Report* and *Run Report* to view and print all the documents needed including: Undergraduate Marking Sheet, Course Marking Form, Examination Performance, Carry Mark, Student Grade and Mark and Student Attendance Sheet.

Ģ	UNIVERSITI MALAYSIA SARAWAK	iMark	Home Course Coordinator + Input	Assessment Marks	View 🕶	Help 🔻	Logout
=	Print Report For Lectu	urer		Print Report Justification Of	Failure		
8 Info:	Select session semester, cou	urse and click Ru	Report.	Teaching Time Teaching Histo	table iry		
	Session Semester : Course : Staff No:	2017/2018-1 ▼ 1327	•				
#	REPORT NAME				A	TION	
1	Undergraduate Markinį	g Sheet			C	Run report	
2	Course Marking Form				C	Run report	
3	Examination Performan	ice			C	Run report	
4	Carry Mark	(C	Run report	
5	Student Grade and Mar	k			C	Run report	
6	Student Attendance She	eet			C	Run report	

(2) View teaching timetable

Lecturers can view their teaching schedule by clicking on *Teaching Timetable*.

JUNIVERSITI SARAWAK	MALAYSIA	iMark				Home Co	urse Coordinator 🔻	Input Assessment Marks	View 🔻	Help 🔻 Logout
SESSION SEMESTER (2016/2017-1	UG)	TEACHII	NG TIMETABLE					Print Repo Teaching T Teaching H	imetable distory	
		TIME	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY	SUNDA	Y
TEACHING METHOD		08:00-09:00				(FSS, TR16)				
Tutorial	TUT	09:00-10:00				(FSS, TR16)				
Lab	LAB	10:00-11:00				(FSS, TR16)				
Workshop	WRK	11:00-12:00								
		12:00-13:00								
		13:00-14:00								
		14:00-15:00								
		15:00-16:00								

(3) View teaching history

Lecturers can view courses that they have taught throughout their service by clicking on *Teaching History*.

Note: Please check the teaching history list and report to CITDS if there are any courses that were not listed.

UNIVERSITI MALAYSIA SARAWAK	iMark		Home	Course Coordinator 🕶	Input Assessment Marks	View 🕶	Help v Logout
session semester (UG) 2016/2017-1	TEACHING I	HISTORY			Print Report Teaching Tim Teaching His	etable tory	
TEACHING METHOD	SESSION SEMESTER	COURSE	COURSE CREDIT HOUR(S)	GROUP	TEACHING METHOD	TOTAL STUDENTS	NO OF LECTURER(5)
	2013/2014-1	KMF2043 - Human and Organizational Behaviour	3	HRD3		122	2
	2013/2014-2	KMC1083 · Basic Helping Skills	3	K2		36	1
	2013/2014-2	KMC2093 - Ethics and Legality in Counselling	3	K1		52	1
	2014/2015-1	KMF2043 - Human and Organizational Behaviour	3	K7		97	1
Workshop	2014/2015-1	KMC1093 - Personality Development	3	K6(Teras)		47	1
	2014/2015-2	KMC1033 - Social Psychology	з	PelengkapK2	LEC	550	5

(4) View and download iMark user manual

Click on *Help* to download the iMark User Manual. You can either choose Malay or English version for reference.

UNIVERSITI MALAYSIA SARAWAK	iMark		Home	Course Coordinator 🕶	Input Assessment Marks	View 🔻	Help 🗸 Log
session semester (UG) 2016/2017-1	TEACHING	HISTORY			User	r Manual (B r Manual (E	M) nglish)
	SESSION SEMESTER	COURSE	COURSE CREDIT HOUR(S)	GROUP	TEACHING METHOD	TOTAL STUDENTS	NO OF Lecturer(s)
	2013/2014-1	KMF2043 · Human and Organizational Behaviour	3	HRD3		122	2
Tutorial	2013/2014-2	KMC1083 - Basic Helping Skills	3	K2		36	1
	2013/2014-2	KMC2093 - Ethics and Legality in Counselling	3	K1		52	1
Workshop WRK	2014/2015-1	KMF2043 - Human and Organizational Behaviour	3	K7		97	1

CHAPTER 4: iCGPA-UNIMAS IMPLEMENTATION

Work Process of iCGPA Implementation for Faculty

The implementation of iCGPA-UNIMAS involves a thorough work procedures from the designing of the programme curriculum according to the OBE approach by the UPIK team from all Faculties to the involvement of lecturers in using the new iCLASS and iMark systems.

The following diagram is the work process of iCGPA implementation for Faculty endorsed in the UNIMAS Senate Meeting (*Mesyuarat Senat Bil 05/2017 ke-161*).





Work Procedures for the Implementation of iCGPA-UNIMAS Evaluation

The post-iCGPA analysis is an important process that completes the iCGPA-UNIMAS implementation. The work procedures have been outlined to ensure a smooth running of the iCGPA-UNIMAS operation.

The following table is the work procedures set by the Academic Development and Management Division (BPPA) for all Faculties' reference. The timeline for each activity is coherent with the evaluation work procedures set by the Undergraduate Studies Division (BPPS).

Academic Development and Management Division Bahagian Pembangunan dan Pengurusan Akademik (BPPA)

Work Procedures Schedule for the Implementation of iCGPA Evaluation Jadual Proses Kerja Pelaksanaan Penilaian iCGPA

Semester 1 Session 2017/2018 Semester 1 Sesi 2017/2018

DATE	ACTIVITY	ACTION
4/9/2017	Create course plan in the iCLASS.	Programme
(Monday) –	Menghasilkan pelan kursus di dalam iCLASS.	Coordinator
19/01/2018		
(Friday)	Set constructive alignment mapping in the iCLASS.	
	Membuat pemetaan penjajaran konstruktif di dalam iCLASS.	
		Doputy Doop of
	Ensuring all courses involved in iCGPA have been undeted in the	Acadomic
	iCLASS	(Undergraduate)
	Membuat semaban ke atas semua kursus yang terlihat dalam iCGPA	(Undergraduate)
	telah dikemashini di dalam iCLASS	Programme
		Coordinator
	Monitoring via iCLASS by the Deputy Dean of Academic and	oboralifictor
	Programme Coordinator (under <i>iCGPA Analysis</i> section and click on	
	Dashboard)	
	TD Akademik dan Penyelaras Program boleh membuat pemantauan di	
	dalam iCLASS (di bawah Bahagian iCGPA Analysis dan klik	
	Dashboard).	

DATE		ACTIV	VITY			ACTION
	iCGPA Dashboard Wk03-Bachelor of Engineering with Honours (Chemica 51 Student Register of Year 1 Lat Core Courses for session semester 2016/2017-1	al Engineering) 46 Student Registered				
	# Course OfferedRegistered 1 KNC1013 Fluid Mechanics 2 KNC1023 Engineering Physical Chemistry 3 KNC1032 Engineering Drawing 4 KNC1041 Workshop Practice 5 KNC1052 Engineering Programming 6 KNF1013 Engineering Mathematics 1	Course Plan Resister Resister Resister Resister Resister Resister	Total student regis	tered Tr 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46 46	Val student WITHOUT mark	
	Interview Environment 2016/2017-1 # Course Offered/Registered 1 KNU1033 Energy, Environment And Society	University Course Mapping Avenue (ver f)	Course Plan Avante (ver 1)	Total student registered	Total student WITHOUT mark	
	Note: Lecturers si Academic/Programme C in the iCLASS and repo Nota: Pensyarah perlu Penyelaras Program s dikemaskini di dalam CITDS.	hould info boordinator if rt to BPPA an memaklumk ekiranya ter iCLASS dan	rm th their cound CITD can kepo dapat k dimakl	e Deput arse have n S. uda pihak ursus yang umkan kep	ty Dean of ot been updated TD Akademik/ g masih belum bada BPPA dan	
	Ensuring all the course on the Faculty's report) Memastikan semua pelo telah dikemaskini di da Fakulti).	plans have t an kursus ber alam iCLASS	oeen upd rdasarka 5 (berdas	ated in the n kursus y arkan pela	e iCLASS (based ang ditawarkan uporan daripada	BPPA & CITDS
	Ensuring the assessme information input in Mapping). The false ass BPPA and CITDS. Memastikan matrik per maklumat yang diinpu bawah Constructive Ali yang tidak selari perlu d	ent matrix i the iCLASS essment mat enilaian dal t di dalam p ignment Map dilaporkan ke	n the il S (under rix inform am iMa belan kun oping). M pada BF	Mark is al c Construct mation mus rk adalah rsus di dal faklumat n PA dan CI	ligned with the ctive Alignment st be reported to a selari dengan lam iCLASS (di natrik penilaian TDS.	Programme Coordinator
	Mapping of the assessm Memetakan komponen p	ent componen penilaian kepo	nts to CL ada CLO	O in the iN dalam iM	Iark. ark.	Programme Coordinator
	Ensuring the lectures term examination, and the assessment components Memastikan pensyarah pertengahan semester, komponen penilaian kep	to prepare t final examina to CLO. <i>menyediaka</i> <i>dan peper</i> pada CLO dap	the assention) so n penila iksaan pat dijala	ssments (a they can do ian (tugas akhir) su unkan.	ssignment, mid o mapping of the an, peperiksaan paya pemetaan	Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate) & Programme Coordinator
	The course mapping mu has been selected and as Memastikan pemetaan (course outline) yang b	ist be based o greed at the H <i>kursus dibua</i> <u>betul_da</u> n_ya	on the ve Program <i>at berdas</i> <u>ung t</u> elal	rsion of cou ne level. arkan vers <u>1 dipe</u> rsetu	arse outline that i rangka kursus ujui bersama di	

DATE	ACTIVITY	ACTION
	peringkat Program.	
11/09/2017 (Monday) – 19/01/2018 (Friday)	Input continuous assessment marks in the iMark. Proses input markah penilaian berterusan (continuous assessment) dalam iMark.	Programme Coordinator
2/1/2018 (Tuesday) – 19/1/2018 (Friday)	Examination Week	
2/1/2018 (Tuesday) – 23/1/2018 (Tuesday)	 Input the final assessment marks and check all the marks and grades in the iMark in within the timeline set by BPPs. Proses input markah penilaian akhir dan membuat semakan markah dan gred kursus dalam iMark mengikut tempoh yang ditetapkan oleh BPPs Note: There are (2) methods to input marks in the iMark: (i) Input marks in the designated table in the iMark (ii) Input marks in the Excel template (the template can be downloaded after mapping the assessment components to CLO in the iMark) and upload the template in the iMark. Nota: Terdapat dua (2) kaedah untuk input markah dalam iMark iaitu: (i) Input markah secara langsung di dalam iMark (ii) Input markah di dalam templet Excel (yang boleh dimuat turun selepas membuat pemetaan penilaian kepada CLO di dalam iMark) dan dimuatnaik semula ke dalam iMark. 	Programme Coordinator
	 Ensuring all lectures to input the final assessment marks and check all the marks and grades in the iMark. Memastikan pensyarah input markah dan membuat semakan markah dan gred kursus dalam iMark. Note: (i) Lectures are reminded to upload the Excel template with marks in the iMark and click on Submit Marks. Make sure all the marks are displayed on the iMark screen after clicking on the Submit Marks button. (ii) Lecturers are reminded to not change any format and content in the downloaded Excel template. Nota: (i) Pensyarah yang input markah di dalam templet Excel diingatkan untuk memuatnaik semula templet yang telah diisi tersebut di dalam iMark dan klik butang Submit Marks dan pastikan markah terpapar di dalam skrin iMark selepas butang Submit Marks diklik. (ii) Pensyarah yang input markah diingatkan untuk tidak mengubah sebarang kandungan di dalam templet Excel yang telah dimuat turun dari iMark. 	Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate) & Programme Coordinator
	Monitoring via iCLASS by the Deputy Dean of Academic and Programme Coordinator (under <i>iCGPA Analysis</i> section and click on <i>Dashboard</i>)	

DATE	ACTIVITY	ACTION
	TD Akademik dan Penyelaras Program boleh membuat pemantauan di dalam iCLASS (di bawah Bahagian iCGPA Analysis dan klik Dashboard).	
22/01/2018 (Isnin) - 23/1/2018 (Selasa)	 iCGPA Analysis Coordination Meeting at Programme Level/ Mesvuarat Penvelarasan Analisis iCGPA di Peringkat Program Each Programme should present: Summary of CLO Achievement of the course Note: The document can be printed from the iCLASS system under <i>iCGPA Analysis</i> Click on ESR Summary (Core Courses) Click on Course Learning Outcomes Click on Select Course to select a course Click on Select Course to select a course Click on Achievement to view the CLO Achievement Summary of PLO Achievement of the course Note: The document can be printed from the iCLASS system under iCGPA Analysis Click on ESR Summary (Core Courses) Click on Programme Learning Outcomes Click on Programme Learning Outcomes Click on Select Course to select a course Click on Achievement to view the PLO Achievement Setiap program perlu membentangkan: (i) Rumusan Pencapaian CLO mengikut kursus Nota: Dokumen ini boleh dicetak daripada sistem iCLASS di bawah iCGPA Analysis Klik Course Learning Outcomes Klik Course Learning Outcomes Klik Achievement untuk mendapat paparan CLO Achievement (i) Rumusan Pencapaian PLO mengikut kursus Nota:	Programme Coordinator, UPIK team and Course Coordinator

DATE	ACTIVITY	ACTION
	ESR Summary (Core Courses) - Programme Learning Outcomes Session semester 2016/2017-1 Select course NNC1032 Engineering Drawing Course : KNC1032 Engineering Drawing (Ver2.1) Assignment(s), flat, Outco), Project(s), Cooperative learning Test(s) Overall Achievement	
	Volto Poi Poi </td <td></td>	
	 (iii) Summary of PLO achievement for each Programme (iv) Provide an explanation on the PLO achievement of the course (example: why do certain PLOs have not been achieved?) (v) Provide recommendation based on the PLO achievement of the course (example: students should improve their performance in courses that have been mapped with PLO3 Social Skills and Responsibilities in the future semesters if the students were not performing in the current course that has been mapped with the same PLO or attend "community work" training module) Note: All the recommendations are based on the Faculty's initiatives and will be implemented by the Programme/Faculty. Faculty is encouraged to revise the iCGPA Spiderweb of each student to improve the student's performance and lecturer's teaching quality. (iii) Rumusan Pencapaian PLO mengikut program (iv) Membuat ulasan berkaitan pencapaian PLO setiap kursus (contoh: kenapa PLO tertentu tidak dapat dicapai) (v) Memberikan cadangan berdasarkan pencapaian PLO setiap kursus yang 	
	dipetakan kepada PLO 3 Kemahiran dan Tanggungjawab Sosial pada semester yang akan datang sekiranya pelajar kurang berprestasi dalam kursus yang dipetakan kepada PLO yang sama pada semester semasa atau mengikuti modul latihan "kerja komuniti") Nota: - Kesemua cadangan yang dikemukakan adalah berdasarkan inisiatif dan di bawah tanggungjawab program/Fakulti masing-masing. - Fakulti digalakkan untuk membuat semakan ke atas Spiderweb iCGPA setiap pelajar bagi menambahbaik prestasi pelajar serta kualiti pengajaran pensyarah	

DATE	ACTIVITY	ACTION
22/01/2018	iCGPA Analysis Coordination Meeting for Universiti Courses (if	University
(Monday) -	available)/ Massuarat Panyalarasan Analisis iCCPA bagi Kursus Universiti (jiba	Courses
(Tuesday)	berkaitan)	Coordinator
(Tuesday)	 Documents to be presented include: (iii) Summary of CLO Achievement of the course Note: The document can be printed from the iCLASS system under iCGPA Analysis Click on MQF Summary (University Courses) Click on Course Learning Outcomes Click on Select Course to select a course Click on Achievement to view the CLO Achievement Dokumen yang perlu dibentangkan adalah seperti berikut: (i) Rumusan Pencapaian CLO mengikut kursus Nota: Dokumen ini boleh dicetak daripada sistem iCLASS di bawah iCGPA Analysis Klik MQF Summary (University Courses) Klik Course Learning Outcomes Klik Select Course untuk memilih kursus Klik Achievement untuk mendapat paparan CLO 	
	Achievement Session senester 2016/2017-1 Discourse Session senester 2016/2017-1 Set course Session senester 2016/2017-1 Set course Set course Courses forgen	
	Loss Learning Cutations Authened (%) 4 0 1 MGP Cutations MGP Cutations ND P ND P ND P ND P Ld COPA Result MGP Cutations ND P ND P ND P ND P ND P Ld COPA Result MGP Cutations ND P ND P ND P ND P ND P Ld COPA Result MGP Cutations ND P ND P ND P ND P ND P 25 MGP Cutations ND P ND P ND P ND P ND P 26 MGP Cutations ND P ND P ND P ND P ND P 26 MGP Cutations ND P ND P ND P ND P ND P	
	(iv) Summary of PLO MQF Achievement of the course Note:	
	 The document can be printed from the ICLASS system under iCGPA Analysis Click on MQF Summary (University Courses) 	
	- Click on <i>MQF Outcomes</i>	
	 Click on <i>Select Course</i> to select a course Click on <i>Achievement</i> to view the <i>PLO Achievement</i> 	
	(11) Rumusan Pencapaian PLO MQF mengikut kursus Nota:	
	- Dokumen ini boleh dicetak daripada sistem iCLASS di bawah	
	- <i>Klik</i> MQF Summary (University Courses)	
	- Klik MQF Outcomes Klik Soloet Course untuk memilik hurawa	
	- Muk belett Oou se untuk mentitiin kursus	

DATE	ACTIVITY	ACTION
	- Klik Achievement untuk mendapat paparan PLO Achievement	
	Session semester Session semester 2016/2017-1	
	2016/2017.1 * Select course P01112 Preparatory English 1	
	Course : Mitping Course : Mithighing Course : Mithing Programmery: English 1 (Ver 1) Smith Orag discussion Group Presentation Viting Assignment (Individual) Finite continuity Course : Mathematical Achievement	
	Number Name Total of PO Achievement III ESR Summary (Core Courses) Control	
	III MGF Summery (Driversity Courses) < Achieved 1 1 1 Nat Achieved 0 0 0	
	Course Learning Outcomes Achieved (%) 100 100 MGP Outcomes Not Achieved (%) 0 0	
	III COPA Summy WK03 - MQF Achievement MK09A Reput 100	
	Lid Reports C 441 452	
	8 50	
	ž	
	o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o	
	(vi) Provide an explanation on the PLO MQF achievement of the	
	university courses (example: why do certain PLOs have not been	
	achieved?)	
	(vii) Provide recommendation based on the PLO MQF of the university course (example: students should improve their	
	performance in courses that have been mapped with PLO5	
	Communication Skills in the future semesters if the students	
	were not performing in the current course that has been mapped with the same PLO or attend "public appelring skills" training	
	module)	
	Note:	
	All the recommendations are based on the Faculty's initiatives and will be implemented by the Faculty	
	(v) Membuat ulasan berkaitan pencapaian PLO MQF setiap kursus universiti (contoh: kenang PLO tertentu tidak dapat dicapai)	
	(vi) Memberikan cadangan berdasarkan pencapaian PLO MQF	
	setiap kursus universiti (contoh: pelajar perlu meningkatkan	
	prestasi dalam kursus yang dipetakan kepada PLO 5 Kemahiran	
	Komunikasi pada semesler yang akan dalang sekiranya pelajar kurang berprestasi dalam kursus yang dipetakan kepada PLO	
	yang sama pada semester semasa atau mengikuti modul latihan	
	"kemahiran pengucapan awam")	
	Nota	
	Kesemua cadangan yang dikemukakan adalah berdasarkan	
	inisiatif dan di bawah tanggungjawab Fakulti masing-masing.	
04/01/0010	Convertion of the CODA and the COVER of the COVER of COVE	
24/01/2018 (Wednesday)	Generation of the iUGPA results of Semester 1 of 2017/2018 Session Run Evaluation Module (1)	UTDS and BPPs
(Treaticsuay)		
	Penjanaan Keputusan Penilaian iCGPA Semester 1 Sesi 2017/2018	
95/01/9019	Run Modul Penilaian (1)	Donutu Door of
25/01/2018 (Thursdav)	Mesyuarat Penyelarasan Analisis iCGPA di Peringkat Fakulti	Academic
((Undergraduate),
	The purposes of the meeting include:	Assistant

DATE	ACTIVITY	ACTION
	 Endorse the summary of CLO and PLO achievement of the courses for each Programme Endorse the summary of CLO and PLO MQF achievement of the university courses (if available) Report and endorse the PLO achievement of each Programme by the Deputy Dean of Academic Report and endorse the iCGPA Spiderweb of each Program by the Deputy Dean of Academic Report the summary of Programme recommendations by the Program Coordinator Endorse the summary of all recommendations reported by all Programme and agreed at the Faculty level by the Deputy Dean of Academic Mengesahkan Rumusan Pencapaian CLO dan PLO mengikut kursus bagi setiap Program Mengesahkan Rumusan Pencapaian CLO dan PLO MQF bagi kursus universiti (jika berkaitan) Melaporkan dan mengesahkan Pencapaian PLO mengikut Program oleh TD Akademik Melaporkan dan mengesahkan Spiderweb iCGPA mengikut Program oleh TD Akademik Melaporkan rumusan cadangan yang dipersetujui di peringkat Fakulti untuk semua Program oleh TD Akademik 	Registrar, Programme Coordinator, Head of Faculty UPF Unit, and Head of UPIK
25/01/2018 (Thursday) – 28/01/2018 (Sunday)	 i) Temporary Result released in the eStudent ii) Result Appeal Process for Semester 1 of 2017/2018 Session i) Semakan Keputusan Sementara dalam aplikasi eStudent dikeluarkan. ii) Proses Rayuan Semakan Semula Keputusan Penilaian Semester 1 Sesi 2017/2018 	Faculty
29/01/2018 (Monday)	<u>iCGPA Analysis Coordination Meeting at Faculty Level/</u> <u>Mesyuarat Penyelarasan Analisis iCGPA di Peringkat Fakulti</u> Result Appeal Case Updating grades by Faculty (after result appeal case) Kes rayuan semakan semula keputusan Kemaskini gred oleh fakulti (selepas rayuan semakan semula).	Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate), Assistant Registrar, Programme Coordinator, Head of Faculty UPF Unit, and Head of UPIK
30/01/2018 (Tuesday)	 Generation of the iCGPA results of Semester 1 of 2017/2018 Session Run Evaluation Module (2) Penjanaan Keputusan Penilaian iCGPA Semester 1 Sesi 2017/2018 Run Modul Penilaian (2) 	CITDS and BPPs

DATE	ACTIVITY	ACTION
30/01/2018 (Tuesday) - 31/01/2018 (Wednesday)	 <u>iCGPA Analysis Report Preparation /</u> <u>Penyediaan Pelaporan Analisis iCGPA</u> The content of the report includes: Summary of PLO Achievement by Student (year of study) for each program iCGPA Spiderweb by Programme Recommendation/Intervention Antara kandungan di dalam pelaporan adalah seperti berikut: Rumusan Pencapaian PLO mengikut tahun pengajian pelajar bagi setiap program iCGPA Spiderweb mengikut program Cadangan / Intervensi 	Dean/Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate)
01/02/2018 (Thursday)	iCGPA Analysis Report Presentation at the Jawatankuasa Perancangan dan Pembangunan Akademik (JPPA) Examination Meeting Pembentangan Pelaporan Analisis iCGPA di Mesyuarat Jawatankuasa Perancangan dan Pembangunan Akademik (JPPA) Peperiksaan	Dean/Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate)
02/02/2018 (Friday)	iCGPA Analysis Report Presentation at the Senate Meeting (Examination) Pembentangan Pelaporan Analisis iCGPA di Mesyuarat Senat (Peperiksaan)	Dean/Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate)
02/02/2018 (Friday)	 Generation of the iCGPA results of Semester 1 of 2017/2018 Session approved by Senate Run Evaluation Module (3) (If needed) Penjanaan keputusan Penilaian iCGPA Semester 1 Sesi 2017/2018 yang telah diluluskan oleh Senat Run Modul Penilaian (3) (Jika perlu) The current results approved by Senate released in the eStudent (for any changes if needed). Keputusan terkini yang telah diluluskan oleh Senat dalam aplikasi eStudent (untuk sebarang perubahan jika perlu). 	CITDS and BPPs
02/02/2018 (Friday)	Student's iCGPA results for Semester 1 of 2017/2018 Session are displayed in the eStudent. Keputusan Penilaian iCGPA Pelajar untuk Semester 1 Sesi 2017/2018 dipaparkan di dalam eStudent di laman web berikut: https://smpweb.unimas.my/eStudent	CITDS and BPPs

Subject to change / Tertakluk kepada perubahan

CHAPTER 5: THE REPORTING OF ICGPA-UNIMAS

"Through the iCGPA Spiderweb, students will be aware of their academic achievement levels based on the PLOs that cover all three learning domains – cognitive, affective, and psychomotor. Students will no longer rely on the single CGPA to understand their academic performance throughout their study period".

The iCGPA-UNIMAS reports should be used for the following purposes:

- (i) A tool to report the students' achievement of CLO, PLO, PEO, and the MQF LOD.
- (ii) A source to be utilized in the academic advisor system that serves as a reference for the lecturers to guide/advise their students especially in the academic matters.
- (iii) A source of reference for the Faculty to strategize in planning appropriate activities/programs that help improve the student's academic quality.

The formula for the calculation of the iCGPA Analysis is based on the recommended formula endorsed by the Ministry of Higher Education (MOHE).

$$\text{GPA}_{i} = \frac{\sum_{i} w_{i} c_{i} g_{i}}{\sum_{i} w_{i} c_{i}}$$

with w_i as the assessment weightage for the assessment component or the PLO that is already mapped to the assessed CLO; c_i is the course credit and g_i is the grade point for the assessment component or CLO.

(iCGPA Rubric Learning Outcomes Assessment Guide, 2016)

Analysis of iCGPA-UNIMAS

The students' iCGPA results can be accessed via the iCLASS system. The students' iCGPA results are currently made accessible to the following entities:

- (i) Dean
- (ii) Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate)
- (iii) Programme Coordinators
- (iv) Head of Faculty's Unit Penilaian dan Inovasi Kurikulum (UPIK)

How to access the students' iCGPA results in the iCLASS?

(i) To access the students' iCGPA analysis, click on *iCGPA Analysis*.

(1) 100	
	tegrated Curriculum, Learning and Assessment Support System
Azzahrah Binti Annuar (FCSHD) User type: ADMIN C Logout	НОМЕ
	Introduction
Home Faculties & Centres Site Navigation Administration	The Malaysian Qualification Act 2007 brought about the establishment of the Malaysian Qualifications Agency (MQA) on 1st November 2007. As an agency entrusted to implement the Malaysian Qualifications Framework (MQF), MQA had developed a set of criteria which clarifies the academic levels, learning outcomes, and credit system based on student academic load. The Ministry of Education (MoE) Malaysia also had requested all public higher education institutions to align all their existing and new academic programmes with the MQF requirements, which include:
COLImplementation ICGPA Analysis CAIS References Course Evaluation Result Contact Us	o Programme learning outcomes of any (diploma/foundation, undergraduate, and postgraduate) programmes should address the knowledge, practical skills, communication skills, leadership and team skills, problem solving and scientific skills, managerial and entrepreneurial skills, information management and lifelong learning, and also values, attitudes and professionalism. [Read More]
	Benefits
	The iCLASS System (which was initially known as eCourseOutline) can offer many benefits, including:
	0 Centralised Database All new or revised neuros autilines will be stored in the central database system
	 Effective Quality Control Once the course outline has been approved by the Senate, user will not be able to make amendment to the course outline stored in the central database. Whatever changes made by the individual lectures at the course level can easily be compared with the original course outline endorsed by the Senate. This could serve as quality control mechanism for the university academic programme.
(ii) Sele	reaumone)
UNIMAS	
Faculty: Faculty of Engineer	ing 💌
Programme:	
WK18-Bachelor of E	Engine:
Session semester: 2017/2018-1	•
🚳 Dashboard	
� University Courses	Mapping
🗞 Curriculum Matrix	
≝ ESR Summary (Core Courses)	<
≝ MQF Summary (University Courses)	<
💷 iCGPA Summary	
Lut iCGPA Result	

(iii) Click on iCGPA Summary to view the *iCGPA Spiderweb*, MQF-PLO Achievement, and Student Mark vs Course Mark for each of the identified student

Faculty of Engineering	iCGPA	Summary											
Programme:	Session s	emester 2016/2017-1											
VWK03-Bachelor of Engineer	Select stu	Select student											
Session semester:	18. 🛥												
2016/2017-1	Student : Studen												
🙆 Dashboard	Chudent M	ark va Cauraa Mark MOE BL	O Achievement	ICODA Sui	dowards								
% University Courses Mapping	MOE PLO IN	hisuseent	W054	иосэ	MOE2	NOE4	NOE5	NOEC	NO57	NOES			
% Curriculum Matrix	Total Sm x Cr		784.89	203.43	0.00	0.00	161.60	0.00	0.00	0.00			
III ESR Summary	Total Cm × C	Total Cm x Cr		265	D	0	195	0	D	0			
(Core Courses) <	% MQF-PLO	Achievement	83%	77%	0%	0%	83%	0%	0%	0%			
I≣ MQF Summary (University Courses) <	igpa		3.34	3.07	0.00	0.00	3.31	0.00	0.00	0.00			
III ICODA Summery	MQF Learni	ng Outcome Domains							- 7		=		
in our A Summary	MQF1	Knowledge							MC	F1	=		
Lut ICGPA Result	MQF2	Practical Skills						MQF8	4	MQF2			
Luit Reports	MQF3	Social Skills and Responsibilities						,	3		🔷 iGPA		
	MQF4	Values, Attitudes and Professiona	lism										
	MQF5	Communication, Leadership and T	eam Skills					MQF7 MQF3					
MQF6 Problem Solving and Scientific Skills									\VX				
	MQF7	Information Management and Life	long Learning Skills					MORE	\langle				
	MQF8	Managerial and Entrepreneurial Sk	ills					MQF0	MC	F5			

Figure 6.1: iCGPA Spiderweb View of a student

Based on the results, the student has scored iCGPA of 3.34 in MQF1: Knowledge, 3.07 in MQF2: Psychomotor/Technical/Practical Skills, and 3.31 in MQF5: Communication, Leadership, and Team Skills. All these scores have been translated into a spiderweb projection as featured on the above Figure 6.1.

Note: The above iCGPA results are based on one semester only and the offered courses for the semester have only been mapped with MQF1 LOD, MQF2 LOD, and MQF5 LOD.

Faculty:																			
Faculty of Engineering	ICGPA Summary																		
Programme:	Session semester 2016/2017-1																		
WK03-Bachelor of Engine	Select student																		
Session semester:																			
2016/2017-1	Student :																		
🚜 Dashboard	Student Mark vs Course Mark	MQF-PLO	Achieverne	nt i0	CGPA Sp	oiderwet)												
� University Courses Mapping				SM × Cr								CM×C	r						
% Curriculum Matrix	Course	Category	Credit (Cr)	MQF1	MQF2	MQF3	MQF4	MQF5	MQF6	MQF7	MQF8	MQF1	MQF2	MQF3	MQF4	MQF5	MQF6	MQF7	MQF8
I ESR Summary	KNC1013 - Fluid Mechanics	Core	3	254.25	0.00	0.00	0.00	28.50	0.00	0.00	0.00	270	0	0	0	30	0	0	0
(Core Courses) *	KNC1023 - Engineering Physical Chemistry	Core	3	195.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	21.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	270	0	0	0	30	0	0	0
I MQF Summary	KNC1032 - Engineering Drawing	Core	2	0.00	103.00	0.00	0.00	52.10	0.00	0.00	0.00	0	140	0	0	60	0	0	0
(Oniversity Courses)	KNC1041 - Workshop Practice	Core	1	0.00	19.20	0.00	0.00	60.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0	25	0	0	75	0	0	0
≔ iCGPA Summary	KNC1052 - Engineering Programming	Core	2	92.64	81.23	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	100	100	0	0	0	0	0	0
Latt iCGPA Result	KNF1013 - Engineering Mathematics 1	Core	3	243.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	300	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Luil Reports <	PPD1041 - Softskills & Basic Volunteerism	Remedial	1	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	SSX0012 - Islamic and Asian Civilization	Generic	2	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
			Total	784.89	203.43	0.00	0.00	161.60	0.00	0.00	0.00	940	265	0	0	195	0	0	0

Figure 6.2: MQF-PLO Achievement View of a student

The student has scored a total of 784.89 out of 940 for all courses that serve the MQF1 LOD, 203.43 out of 265 for all courses that are mapped with the MQF2 LOD, and 161.60 out of 195 for all courses that are mapped with MQF5 LOD (Refer Figure 6.2).

Faculty: Faculty of Engineering	-	iCGPA Summary																		
	_	·····																		
Programme:	_	Session semester 2016/2017-1																		
WK03-Bachelor of Engine	•	Select student																		
Session semester:	_																			-
2016/2017-1	·	Student :																		
🚳 Dashboard																				
A 11 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1		Student Mark vs Course Mark	IQF-PLO A	Achieven	nent	ICGPA	Spiderw	/eb												
Survey Courses Mapping					Studen	t Mark							Total Ci	ourse Ma	k					
% Curriculum Matrix					(SM)								(CM)							
t= ESD Summers		Course	Category	Credit	MQF1	MQF2	MQF3	MQF4	MQF5	MQF6	MQF7	MQF8	MQF1	MQF2	MQF3	MQF4	MQF5	MQF6	MQF7	MQF8
Core Courses)	¢.	KNC1013 - Fluid Mechanics	Core	3	84.75				9.50				90				10			
⊞ MQF Summary		KNC1023 - Engineering Physical Chemistry	Core	3	65.00				7.00				90				10			
(University Courses)	۷.	KNC1032 - Engineering Drawing	Core	2		51.50			26.05					70			30			
💷 iCGPA Summary		KNC1041 - Workshop Practice	Core	1		19.20			60.00					25			75			
		KNC1052 - Engineering Programming	Core	2	46.32	40.62							50	50						
		KNF1013 - Engineering Mathematics 1	Core	3	81.00								100							
Luii Reports	٤	PPD1041 - Softskills & Basic Volunteerism	Remedial	1																
		SSX0012 - Islamic and Asian Civilization	Generic	2																

Figure 6.3: Student Mark vs Course Mark View of a student

The above table (Refer Figure 6.3) is the distribution of the total course mark and the student's total mark for each of the MQF LOD mapped with each course taken by a student. For example, the student has scored 84.75 out of 90 for MQF1 LOD and 9.50 out of 10 for MQF5 LOD in KNC1013 Fluid Mechanics course.

iCGPA-UNIMAS Reporting for Students

Students are able to view their iCGPA results in the eStudent every end of the semester (Figure 6.4: iCGPA-UNIMAS results on eStudent). They are advised to consult with the academic advisors if they need further explanation on their iCGPA results. Students should also receive feedbacks on how to improve their academic performance based on the iCGPA results.

The link to eStudent is as follows: <u>https://smpweb.unimas.my/eStudent</u>



Figure 6.4: iCGPA-UNIMAS results on eStudent

The student's official transcript of iCGPA will be provided upon request only (Figure 6.5: Student's iCGPA Official Transcript). Students can make the request from the Undergraduate Studies Division (Bahagian Pengajian Prasiswazah, BPPS) to obtain the official transcript of iCGPA upon graduation.

STUDENT'S ICGPA OFFICIAL TRANSCRIPT [SAMPLE]



Figure 6.5: Student's iCGPA Official Transcript

Faculty's iCGPA Performance Report

The Faculty's iCGPA performance must be documented and presented at the Mesyuarat Peperiksaan UNIMAS at the end of Semester. The Faculty Dean and Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate) are responsible for this task. This is particularly important for the Faculty to measure the PLO achievement of each Programme, generate the iCGPA Spiderweb based on each Programme, and plan intervention programmes/activities based on the students' iCGPA performances. Refer the following format to document the iCGPA Analysis Report.

Pelaporan Analisis iCGPA

iCGPA Analysis Report

Semester/Semester:	Semester 1, Sesi 2017/18
Fakulti/Faculty:	Fakulti Sains Kognitif dan Pembangunan Manusia

(1) Rumusan Pencapaian PLO mengikut tahun pengajian pelajar bagi setiap program / Summary of PLO Achievement by Student (year of study) for each programme

Tahun Pengajian/Year of Study	1	2	3	4
Jumlah Kemasukan/Total of				
Enrollment				
Jumlah Pelajar Yang Tidak Mencapai		·		
PLO/Number of Students not achieved				
PLO				
PLO1				
PLO2				
PLO3				
PLO4				
PLO5				
PLO6				
PLO7				
PLO8				

Program/Programme: Ijazah Sarjana Muda Kaunseling Dengan Kepujian (WP04)

(2) Spiderweb iCGPA mengikut Program / iCGPA Spiderweb by Program



Program: Ijazah Sarjana Muda Kaunseling Dengan Kepujian (WP04)

(3) Cadangan atau Intervensi Fakulti / Faculty Recommendation or Intervention

Contoh/ Example:

i) Pemantauan prestasi pelajar secara berterusan melalui Sistem Penasihatan Akademik / Continuous monitoring on the student's performance through the Academic Advisor System

ii) Mengikuti modul latihan atau aktiviti yang boleh membantu pelajar mencapai PLO (inisiatif daripada Fakulti masing-masing) seperti Program Motivasi dan Program Latihan Kerja Berpasukan Attend a training module or activity that will help the students to achieve their PLO (initiatives by the Faculty) such as Motivational Programme and Teamwork Training Programme

iii) Menambahbaik penilaian yang digunakan di dalam kursus Internship bagi memastikan penilaian tersebut sesuai untuk mengukur pencapaian hasil pembelajaran pelajar dalam kursus tersebut *Improve the assessment used in the Internship course to ensure the feasibility of the assessment in measuring the programme learning outcomes of the course.*

Disediakan oleh Timbalan Dekan Akademik (Prasiswazah)/

Prepared by the Deputy Dean of Academic (Undergraduate):

Nama/Name:

Tarikh/Date:

Disahkan oleh Dekan Fakulti/ Endorsed by the Faculty Dean:

Nama/Name:

Tarikh/Date:

REFERENCES

- Carter, M. (2003). A process for establishing outcomes-based assessment plans for writing and speaking in the disciplines. Language and Learning Across the Disciplines, 6(1).
- 2. Code of Practice for Programme Accreditation (COPPA) (2008). Malaysians Qualifications Agency (MQA).
- 3. *Guideline for Good Practices: Curriculum Design and Delivery* (2011). Malaysian Qualifications Agency (MQA).
- *iCGPA Rubric Learning Outcomes Assessment Guide* (2016). Putrajaya: Ministry of Higher Education (MOHE).
- 5. Malaysia Education Blueprint 2015-2025 (Higher Education) Executive Summary (2015). Putrajaya: Ministry of Higher Education (MOHE).